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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN PHE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
fHE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5403
Order No. R-5003

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATIONM
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO
FURTHER CONSIDER THE SUBJECT
MATTER OF CASE NO. 5377.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

i

This cause cams on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 22, 1975,
at Santa Pe, New Mexico, before Zxaminer Daniel S. Nutter,

NOW, on this - day of April , 1975, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

subject matter thereof.

{(2) -“That on Decenber 3, 1974, the Commission heard
Case No. 5377, and thereafter entered Order No. R-4936 on
December 5, 1974.

(3) That by said Order No. R-4936, the Commission found
that all water being injected into the Queen and/or San Andres
formations in Sections 13 through 36, Township 22 South, Range
37 East, NMPM, and in Sections 1 through 12, Township 23 South,
Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, is not being
contained in the formation in which it is placed, and that
injected water has appeared in formations above the top of the
salt section found at a depth of approximately 1300 feet in
the subject area, in the salt section f£rc.a approximately 1300
feet to 2400 feet, and in formations from the base of the
salt section at approximately 2400 feet to the top of the Quaeen
formation at approximately 3400 feet.
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(4) That by said Order No. R~4936, the Commission ordersd
that the operator of each secondary recovery injection proiject
in Sections 14, 21, 22, 23, 26, 27, 28, 33, and 34, Township
22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, and in Sections 3, 4, 9, and 10,
Township 23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, reduce the total
injection of water into the Queen formation to an amount
equalling the reservoir voidage ¢f thc Queen foxnmation by wells
in sald area; further, that the operator of each secondary
recovery injection project in Sections 19, 20, 29, 30, 31, and
32, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, and in Sections
5, 6, and 8, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, reduce
the total injection of water into the Queen formation to an
amount equalling 150 percent of the reservoir voidage of the
Queen formation by wells in said araa.

(5) That by said Ordex No. R-4936, the Commiassion further
ordered that the Skelly 011 Company LPG Well Ne. 3, located in
Unit F of Section 27, Townshlip 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,
be produced at the capacity of the well to flow water; further
that Skelly 0il Company not dispose of any waters other than
normal gasoline plant water effluent into its Eunice GP Well
No. 1, located in Unit L of Section 27, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, NMPM, but that disposal into said well into the
San Andres formation would be continued to be permitted; and
further that continued disposal of water into the San Andres
formation by Agua, Inc., and Armer Oil Company into their
disposal wells located in Unit H of Section 35, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, and Unit M of Section 2, Township
23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, respectively, be permitted.

(6) That by said Order No. R-4936, the Commission
further ordered that the operator of any well in Sections 13
through 36, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, or
Sections 1 through 12, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,
when planning to cement or recement casing in the Queen
and/or San Andres formations, notify the Hobbs district office
of the Commission at least 24 howrs prior to commencement of
cementing operations; that the District Supervisor of the
Commission notify the operatoxr of any injection or disposal
well within a radius of 1320 feet of the well to be cemented
of the date and hour of commencement of cementing operations; and
that the operator of such injection or disposal well cease
injection into said well at least 12 hours prior to commencement
of cementing operations and not resume injaction for at least
36 hours after completion thereof.

{(7) That by saild Order No. R-4936 the Commission directed
the Secretary-Director of the Commission to appoint a study
committee to further investigate the condition of all wells
in Sections 13 through 36, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,
NMPM, and in Sections 1 through 12, Township 23 South, Range
37 East, NMPM, and that said committee report its findings and
also make recommendations as to the proper remedial action or
actions which should be taken or required.
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(8) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission did
appoint a study committoc and that sald committee, chaired
by the Supervisor of the Hobbs District Office of the Commis-~
sion, hereinafter refaerred to as the Supervisor, divided
itself into two sub~committees, one to study and investigate
the north area of the lands under consideration, being all
of Sections 13 thrcugh 30, the N/2 of Section 31, the
E/2 NE/4 of Section 32, the N/2 of Section 33, the N/2 and
SE/4 of Section 34, and all of Sections 35 and 36, Township
22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, and the other sub-committee to
study and investigate the south area of the lands under con-
sideration, being the S/2 of Section 31, the NW/4, W/2 NE/4
and S8/2 of Section 32, the $/2 of Section 33, and the SW/4 of
Section 34, Towneship 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, and all
of Sections 1 through 12, Township 23 South, Range 37 East,
NMPM.

{9) That in the hearingrof the instant case, testimony,
evidence and recommendations were presented concerning each
of the aforesald areas.

(10) That casing cement throughout the Queen formation and
with a cement top of no more than 3100 feet beneath the surface
of the ground has been established by the study committee as
‘being necessary to ensure that fluids in the Queen formation
and other formations beneath the Queen formation are contained
in their respective formations and cannot migrate into forma-
tions above the top of the Queen formation; that the Commission
concurs with said determination and hereby finds that all
wells in Sections 13 through 36, Township 22 South, Range 37
East, NMPM, and in Sections 1 thxough 12, Township 23 South,
Range 37 East, NMPM, completed in the Queen formation, or
deeper, should be cemented, or recemented, to provide that
there is casing cement thrcughout the Queen formation and
immediately above, to a depth of 3100 feet beneath the surface
of the ground, or less.

(11) That there exist in the "“north" area some 37 deep
wells which have been drilled through the Queen formation
which either do not have intermediate casing strings or in
which the intermediate casing string is set above 3100 feet,
and in which cement around the production casing string is
calculated to be insufficient to come back to at least 3100
feet beneath the surface of the ground.

(12) That the aforesaid 37 wells should be recemented
with a sufficient amount of cement to ensure that there is
cement around the production casing string throughout the
Queen formation and immediately above to a depth of 3100
feet beneath the surface of the ground, or less; and that the
aforesaid 37 wells are identified as follows:
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TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY

COMPANY LEASE WELI, NO. UNIT SECTION
Armer 0il Company Keohane 1 I 26
Atlantic Richfi=sld Cc. Boyd 2 o 23
Amerada-Hess Corp. Walden 1l K 15
" H " (L] 2 K 15
u 13 " i 3 N 1 5
1] X 1} " 6 M 1 5
" . " Wood 5 B 22
H [} ] n 9 G 22
1] [ 13 " " 10 H 2 2
Cleary Parks 7 K 14
" " 8 J 14
" A " 9 N 14
Coquina 0il Corp. Baker 1 B 26
Exxon Company, USA Paddock Unit 98 H 15
Gulf 0il Corporation Cole 5 0 16
John H. Hendrix Cogsatot F 1 C 23
‘Samedan 0il Corp. Paxks 3 P 14
" " 1] [ 1] 4 I 14
" n H 4] 5 O 14
Skelly 01l Co. Baker A 5 E 26
* oo Baker 9 N 22
1] " " [ 1] 1 0 A 2 7
7 1] 1] " ll B 27
n .o Baker C 1 A 26
Sochio Petroleum Co. Walden 3 ¥ 15
n » [ ] " 4 E 15 i
L " : 1] L1 5 E 15 i
Texas Pacific 0il Danglade 1 L 13
co., Inc. J
Texas Pacific 041l Walden 3 Cc
Co., Inc.
Texas Pacific 0il " 4 C
Co., Inc.
Texas Pacific 0il Boyd 1 G
Co., Inc.
Texas Pacific 0il " 2y H
Co., Inc.
Texas Pacific 011 " 3 A
Co., Inc.
Texas Pacific 0il " 5 B
Co., Inc.
; Texas Pacific 0il Cary 7 F
§ Co., Inc.
‘ Texas Pacific 01l " 8 L
Co., Inc.
Bruce A. Wilbanks Baker 2 A
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(13) That there exist in the "north" area two deep wells
which have been drilled through the Queen formation which
have intermediate casing strings set below 3100 feet and
cemented, but in which cement around the production casing
string is calculated to be insufficient to come back to the
intermediate casing shoe.

(14) That the aforesaid two wells should be recemented
with a sufficient amount of cement to ensurs that there is
cement around the production casing string throughout the Queen
formation and coming up into the intermediate casing string to
a dapth of 31C0 feet beneath the surface of the ground, or less;
and that the aforesaid two wells are identified as follows:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY

COMPANY LEASE NAME WELL NO. UNIT SECTION
Samedan 0il Corp. Boyd 1 J 23
Skelly 0il Co. Baker A 1l D 26

(15) That there are two plugged and abandoned wells in
the "north"” area which, according to the original casing and
cementing programs and the plugging programs as reported,
may provide passage for waters injected into the Queen and/or

- San Andres formations to migrate upward to the salt section.

{16) That the aforesaid two wells should be re-~entered

- and re-blugged in such a manner as to prevent the migration
"of flulds from one formation to another; and that the
aforesalid two wells are identified as follows:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY

 COMPANY LEASE NAME WELL NO. UNIT SECLION
. Samedan 0il Corp. Boyd 2 J 23
"Wolflson 0il Co. Boyd 1 L 23

{17) That there are five wells in the "south" area which

“indicate either a casing leak or waterflow on the bradenhead.

(18) That the aforesaid five wells should be entered and
remedial work performied to eliminate the aforesaid conditions

. satisfactorily; and that the aforesaid five wells are identified
‘as follows:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY

COMPANY LEASE NAME WELL HO. UNIT SECTION
Skelly 0il Co. Penrose "A" 3 I 33
Unit

R SIS PR = e R R e e R b G i S Wi A A

i
l
|
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TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY

COMPANY LEASE WELL NO. UNIT SECTION
Skelly 0il Co. Penrose "A" Unit 14 C 3

n " n 11 H (1] 2 3 F 3

in e u 1{] 1] " 4 6 B 9

1] n 1] " 1" n 4 8 H 9

(19) That there are two plugged and abandoned wells in
the "south" area which, according to the original casing and
cementing programs and the plugging programs as reported nay
provide passage for waters injected into the Queen formation
to migrate into other formations. .

: (20) That the aforesaid twe wells should bae re-entexed
and re-plugged in such a manner as to prevent the migration of
fluids from one formation to another; and that the aforesaid

. two wells are identified as follows:

TCWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY

. COMPANY LEASE WELL NO.  UNIT SECTION

; Skelly 0il Co. H. O. Sims 16 M 34
TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY

E COMPANY LEASE WELL NO. UNIT SECTION

é‘Skelly 0il Co. Sims "C" 1 N 3

; (21) That there is one well in the south area which was
| originally drilled as a Queen sand well, but which was plugged
- back to an undetermined depth and converted to a fresh water
‘ well, szid well being identified as the Intercoast Petroleum
! Corporation J., C. Clower State Well No. 1 (also known as the
- R. D, Sims Water Well) located in Unit E, Section 2, Township
© 23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

; (22) That the plug-back procedures used on said well

. cannot be ascertained, but there is evidence that said procedures
. were inadequate to properly confine fluilds in their respective

- strata; that said well should be re-entered and cleaned out

- to total depth, and re-plugged in such a manner as to prevent

" the migration of fluids from one formation to another.

‘ (23) That a number of wells in the subject area, being
Sections 13 through 36, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,

~and Sections 1 through 12, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,
other than those wells cited in Findings Nos. (11} through (22)
above, are known to have abnormal pressures on the surface
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casing or intermediate casing; that some of these wells, when
- the aforesaid surface- or intermediate-casing pressure was

blown down, exhibited a waterflow from either the surface -
casing or the intermediate casing or both.

(24) That any such well which has hercetofore shown a
waterflow on the surface casing or intermediate casing or on
which an abnormal surface casing or intermediate casing pressure
has been encountered which indicates a likelihood of water
- movement behlnd the casing, should have conducted thereon a
. temperature survey, and remedial work performed on the well,
if such work is deemed necessary by the Supervisor.

(25) That all wells in the subject area should be s0
‘equipped that periodic pressure tests can be conducted on the
rings; that such teste

surfacs and iu\.ux.xut:dicu—c \.aalﬂg strings;

- should bs witncssad by a repressentative cof the Commission;

" and that such tests should be conducted on a quarterly basis,
: provided that the Secretary-Director of tlie Commission should
. have the authority to change the pressure survey frequency

- from quarterly to semi-annually in any portion of the subject
' area where four such quarterly tests have been conducted and,
. in his opinion, the results thereof indicate that an accurate
- and continuous analysis of subsurface conditions may be made

" on the basis of such semi-annual tests.

: (26) That the Supervisor should have authority to regquire
. temperature surveys (and water injection profile surveys on

¢ injection wells) on wells which exhibit abnormal surface

. casing or intermediate casing pressures during scheduled

' pressure tests or at any other time, and to require such

e remedial work to be performed as is necessary on such wells.

i \27) That, pending additional information concerning
 the uubject area, continued disposal of water into the San
. Andres formation through three wells should be permitted

- prcvided that injection not exceed certain amounts.

g (28) That continued disposal into Skelly 0il Company's
i Eunice GP Well No. 1, located in Unit L, Section 27, Township
~ 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, should be permitted provided

. that such disposal should be limited to gasoline plant water

. effluent only, and in no event should average more than 1500

‘ barrels per day during any one-month period.

g (29) That continued disposal into Agua, Inc.'s SWD Well
. No. H-35, located in Unit H, Section 35, Township 22 South,

! Range 37 East, NMPM, should be permitted provided that in no
.| event should such disposal average more than 5500 barrels per
! day during any one-month period.

‘ . . o S . T i B SR L Rt s o e e vt ey
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(30) That continued disposal into Armer 0il Company's
Gulf State SWD %Well Ho. 1, lccated in Unit M, S=ction 2,
Tovnship 23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, should be permitted
provided that in no event should such disposal average more

than 350 barrels per day during any one-month period.

(31) That Skelly 0il Company should continue to produce,
~at its maximum capacity to flow, water currently being produced
from its LPG Well No. 3, located in Unit F, Section 27, Town-

- ship 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM.

f (32) That water injection volumes into the Queen formation
. in Sections 19, 20, 29, 30, 31, and 32, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, NMPM, and in Sections 5, 6, and 8, Township 23
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, should be limited tc 150 percent
- of the reservoir voidage from the secondary recovsery wells
. in said area, including oil, water, and gas produced.

; (33) That water injection volumes into the Queen formation
- in Sections 14, 21, 22, 23, 26, 27, 28, 33, and 34, Township 22
. South, Range 37 East, NMPM, and in Sections 3, 4, 9, and 10,

" Township 23 South, Range 37 East, N#PM, should be limited to

' 100 percent of the reservoir voidage from the secondary recovery
. wells in said area, including oil, water, and gas produced.

; {34) That upon satisfactory completion of the reanedial
'+ and other work described in Findings Nos. (i2j, (i4), (16),
(18), (20), (22), and {(24) above, water injection volumes
into the Queen formation in the area described in Finding

i No. (33) above should be permitted to increase to 150 percent
'+ of the reservoir voidage from the secondary recovery wells in
i said area, including oil, water, and gas produced.

f (35) That in the event all of the remedial and other

| work prescribed for all wells in the "100 percent voidage"

¢ portion (Finding No. (33) abov:;,; of either the "north" area

' or the "south" area, as descr.ibed in Finding No. (8) above,

¢ has been satisfactorily comrieted, the Supervisor should be

. authorized to permit injection volumes in that portion of

said area to be increased to 150 percent of reservoir voidage,
1 notwithstanding the fact that the prescribed remedial and

i other work for the other area of the 100 percent voidage
portion is incomplete.

(36) That a reasonable pericd of time in which to
accomplish the remedial and other work described in Findings
Nos. (12), (14), {(16), (18), (20), (22), and (24) above should
4" be afforded, and six months from the date of entry of this
1 order is a reasonable period of time.

o S
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_ (37) That workover operaticns are being and will continue
- to be conducted on certain wells in the subject area, said
© workover operations ‘ncluding the cementing or recementing of
- casing through the Queen and San Andres formations.

o {38) That to enable the cement to properly set on said
‘ wells, water injection into any well within a radius of 1320

+ feet of the well being cemented or recemented should not occur
1 for a minimum of 12 hours prior to commencement of actual

: cementing operations or 36 hours after completion thereof.
t (39) That this case should be reopened in Necvember,
1 1875, to reconsider all aspects of the case, including the
" possible curtaillment or prohibition of underground water
. disposal in any or all of the three disposal wells described
. in Findings Nos. (28), (29), and (30).
55 (¢0) That approval of an order embodying the above
! findings will prevent waste of oil and gas, will protect
i correlative rights, and will allaviate the contamination of
| fresh water supplies.
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
oo - (1) That each of the foilowing wells shall be recemented
«t | with a sufficient amount of cement to ensure that there is %
4 i cement around the production casing string throughout the :
b ﬁ Queen formation and immediately above to a depth of 3100 ; I
N i feet beneath the surface of the ground, or less: % 4
& i :
. gs ?; TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY ;
6’ 4 , COMPANY LEASE WELL NO. UNIT SECTION
R i ?
™ Armer Oil Company Keohane " 1 I 26 !
i/ Atlantic Richfield Co. Boyd ‘ico.onolenTt g b 23 i
| Amerada-Hess Corp. Walden 1 K 15 teipt
i " " 1) 1] 2 K 15 e 21”’(‘/_’
:g " " " " 3 N 15 T ?42‘0
; t o " " 6 M 15 rT1¢ Zf”gr’l
} " " " Wood 5 B 22 Tﬁaqép
! n " n " G G 22 e is 56
'é " 1] 1 " 10 H 22 7 If‘,;?
i Cleary Parks 7 K 14 715,
il " " 8 J 14 7C%qeq}
f " " 9 N 14 7o zigp
i Coquina 01l Corp. Baker 1 B 26 1¢ 154
| Exxon Company, USA pPaddock Unit 98 H 15 PIR
I Gulf 0il Corporation cole 5 o 16 100!
| John H. Hendrix Cossatot F 1 C 23 ¢80
! Eoml lb‘
2340
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TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH,

RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY con'd

: COMPLNY

Samedan 0il Corp.
n

L1} 113 1t

i Skelly 0Oil Co.

it [1]

[1] [ 1] n

[{] ” "
Sohio Petroleum Co.

}] 11 n

17 1] "

Texas Pacific 0il
Co., Inc.

Texas Pacific 0il
Co., Inc.

Texas Pacific 0il
Co., Inc.

Texas Pacific 0il
Co., Inc.

Texas Pacific 011
Co., Inc.

Texas Pacilific 0il
Co., Inc.

Texas Paclific 01l
Co., Inc.

Texas Pacific 0il
Co., Inc.

Texas Pacific 01l
Co., Inc.

Bruce 2. Wilbanks

(2) That each of the following wells shall be recemented
with a sufficient amount of cement to ensure that there is cement
around the production casing string throughout the Queen forma-
tion and coming up into the intermediate casing string to a
depth of 3100 feet beneath the surface of the ground, or less:

LEASE

Parks
]

1

Baker A
Baker

1]

Bakexr C
Walden
1

it

Danglade
Walden
Boyd

"

Cary

"

Baker

WELL NO. UNIT SECTION
3 P 147 2%02
4 I 14 Tc 1500
5 0 14 ¢ 229°
5 E 26 ¢ LSS
9 N 22 Cat ctre
10 A 27 ¢ 2uz
11 B 27 omt acna
1 A 26 Gt §enea
3 F 15 Te 940
4 E 15 1< 2760
5 E 15 Tc 1985
1 L 13 7¢ 2940
3 c 15 72328
4 c 15 7¢ 2140
1 G 23 Ftp
2¥ i 23" Gev0
3 A 23’R?2€4?
5 B 23 1¢ z04lo
7 F 22 7C 2588
8 L 22 et e
2 A 26

1

TOWNSHIP 22 SQUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY

coMpaNY

Samedan 0il Corp.
Skelly 0il cCo.

CLEASS

Boyd
Baker A

Al

WELL N

1
1

D

UNIT SECTION | J
J 23’TC2)D? ‘

T RS I S Ty

26 Ta 8490

i
1
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(3) That each of the following wells shall be entered
+~and remedial work performad to eliminate the existing casing
“ leak or bradenhead water flow:
TOWNSBIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY
COMPANY LEASE WELL NO, UNIT SECTION
Skelly 01il Co. Penrogse "A" 3 I 33 éﬁf‘“fﬁl
Unit P S
TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTIH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY §
COMPANY LEASE WELL NO. UNIT SECTION |
Skelly Oil Co. Fenrose "A" 14 c 3 Finl
Unit i
" wooow Penrose "A" 23 F 3 cud oA
Unit b
" mooow Penrose "A" 46 B 9 - 272
Unit B j
" " " Penrose "A" 48 H 9 7¢ Il
{4) That each of the following plugged and abandoned wells
and

shall be re-enterad, cleaned out into the Queen formation,
rae-plugged in such a manner as to prevent the migration of
fluids from one formation to another:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY
COMPANY LEASE WELL NO. UNIT SECTION |,
—— — o 2Pt
Samedan 0il Coxp. Boyd 2 J 23 ﬂﬁ&ﬁﬁgig,
Skelly 0il cCo. H. 0. Sims 16 M 34 ok A
Wolfson 0Oil Co. Boyd 1l L 23 - i

"vglﬁ%d)

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY e Q\_w{q; y

_('::Ll~ fl.L"l

COMPANY LEASE WELL NO. UNIT SECTION
Skelly 0il Co. Sims “C" 1 N 3 uw«'l”"‘";;;
AEE -

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that in the event mechanical difficul- ~
tlies prevent clean-out of any of the aforesaid four wells to
the prescribed depth or otherwise prevent compliance with the
provisions of this order, the operator thereof shall consult
with the Supervisor and arrive at a suitable plan for the ‘

satisfactory plugging of the well,
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(5) That the Intercoast Petroleum Corporation-J. C. Clower
State Well Mo, 1 {alsc known as the R. D. Sims Water Well)
- located in Unit E, Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 37
" East, NMPM, shall be re-entered, cleaned out to total depth,
. and re-plugged in such a manner as to prevent migration of

fluids from one formation to another.

j PROVIDED HOWEVER, that 1in the event mechanical difficulties
- prevent clean-out of said well to total depth or otherwise
prevent compliance with the provisions of this order, the

. operator thereof shall consult with the Supervisor and work

“ out a plan for the satisfactory plugging of the well.

i Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, and Sections 1 through

112, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, which well has

' gshown a waterflow on the surface casing or intermediate casing

i or on which an abnormal surface casing or intermediate casing

! pressure has been encountered, shall notify the Supervisor

1 of guch fact, whereupon the operator and the Supervisor shall

" make arrangements for a temperature survey on said well;

| the Supervisor, upon recelpt of the results of said temperature
i survey, shall prescribe such remedial action as in his opinion
is deemed necessary on the well, which the operator of the well

shall perform.

i (7) That the Supervisor shall prepare and promulgate a

i schedule and rules for conducting quarterly pressure tests

" on the surface and intermediate casing strings of all wells

It in Sections 13 through 36, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,

1 NMPM, and Sections 1 through 12, Township 23 South, Range 37

| East, NMPM, and he shall assign a Commission representative to

1 witness all such tests,

it
i (8) That the operator of ecach well in the area defined
i in Order No. (7) above shall equip each such well in such a
mannex that perlodic pressure tests can be conducted on

the surface and intermediate casing strings, and shall conduct
such tests in accordance with the schedule promulgated by the

Comuission.

(9) That the Supervisor shall require temperature
surveys (also, in the case of water injection wells, injection
profile surveys) on wells which exhibit abnormal surface
! casing or intermediate casing pressures during the aforesaid
¢ scheduled pressure tests or at any other time. Further, he
shall prescribe such remedial action to eliminate such condi-
tions as in his opinion 1s deemed necessary on the well, which
the operator of the well shall perform.

i

(6) That the operator of any well in Sections 13 through 36,
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(10) That the Secretaxy-Director of the Commission
shall have authority to change the frequency for the praegsure

. tests required by Oxder No. (7) ebove from a quarterly basis

to a semi~annual basis in any portion of the subject area
where four such quarterly tests have been conducted and, in

" his opinion, the results thereof indicate that an accurate

- and continuous analysis of subsurface conditions may be made
- on the basis of gsuch semi-annual tests.

(11) That the continued disposal of water into the

'ESkelly 0il Company Eunice GP Well No. 1, located in Unit L,

i Section 27, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, shall
1 be permitted until further order of the Commission, provided

. however, that waters disposed of into said well shall be
T 1limited to normal gasoline plant water effluent, and said

' ddsposal shall not exceed an average of 1500 barrels of water

;gper day during any oae-month period.

(12) That the continued disposal of water into the

EEAgu.a, Inc. SWD Well No. H-35, located in Unit H, Section 35,

Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, shall be permitted
until further order of the Commisslon, provided however, that
sald disposal shall not exceed an average of 5500 barrels of
water per day during any one~month period.

} (13) That the continued diugposal of water into the

Armer 01l Company Gulf State SWD Well No. 1, located in
Unit M, Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,
shall be permitted until further order of the Cormission,
provided however, that said disposal shall not exceed an
average of 350 barrels of water per day during any one-month
period.

{14) That Skelly 0il Company, until further orxrder of
the Commigsion, shall continue to produce its LPG Well No. 3,
located in Unit F, Section 27, Township 22 South, Range 37
East, NMPM, at the capacity of the well to flow water,

(15) That the operator of each secondary recovary
injection well in Sections 14, 21, 22, 23, 26, 27, 28, 33,
and 34, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, and in
Sections 3, 4, 9, and 10, 7Township 23 South, Range 37 East,
NMPM, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, shall limit

i the total injection of water into the Queen formation in said

sections to an amount equalling the reservoir voidage of the
Queen formation by wells under his operation in said sections.

(16) That the operator of each secondary recovery injec-
tion well in Sections 19, 20, 29, 30, 31, and 32, Township 22
South, Range 37 Fast, NMPM, and 1in Sections 5, 6, and 8,

D i e e e et wide e (N 3N
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Pool, Laa County, New Mexico, shall limit the total injection

of water into the Queen formation in sald scctions to an
" amount equalling 150 percent 6f the reservoir voidage of
_ the Queen formation by wells under his operation in said
- sections.

(17) That the aforesaid limitations in water injection

7 volumes shall take place and continue to take place on as

‘ near a current basis as possible, i.e., daily injection rates
. 8hall be in the required proportion of daily production rates
' as nearly as can be reasonably ascertained. In no event

: shall total injected volume for a glven month exceed the

. permi tted volume.

(18) That to calculate the permitted volume of water
which may be injected into the Qucen formation, produced
oil, water, and gas shall be converted to reservoir barrels

i at the calculated reservoir pressure. Surface barrels of

iﬁinjection water shall be in the permitted proportion to

reservoir barrels of voidage. The operator's Monthly

! Injection Report, Form C-120, shall be accompanied by the

! operator's calculations of reservoir voidage.

(19) That the Supervisor is hereby authorized to

iipermit water injection into the Queen formation in wells
i located in Sections 14, 21, 22, 23, 26, 27, 28, the N/2 of

Section 33, and the N/2 and SE/4 of Section 34, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, to be lncreased to 150 percent

of the resgservoir voidage from the secondary recovery wells

in said area, including oil, gas, and water ‘produced, if he
determines that the remedial and other work described in
Findings Nos. (12), (14), and (16) above and on the applicable
wells referred to in Findings Nos. (23) and (24) above has
been satisfactorily completed.

(20) That the Supervisor is hereby authorized to

| permit water injection into the Queen formation in wells
i located in the 8/2 of Section 33 and the SW/4 of Section 34,

Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, and in Sections 3,

: 4, 9, and 10, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, to be
| increased to 150 percent of the reservoir voidage from the
! secondary recovery wells in said area, including oil, gas,

and water produced, if he determines that the remedial and
other work described in Findings Nos. (18), (20), and (22)
above and on the applicable wells referred to in Findings
Nos. (23) and (24) above has been satisfactorily completed.

(21) That all work prescribed by Orders Nos. (1),
(2), (3), (4), (5), and (6) above shall be complated within
six months after date of entry of this order.
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y (22) That the operator of any well in Sections 13 through
36, Townahip 22 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, or Sections 1
~ throngh 12, Township 23 South, Range 37 Xast, NMPM, who is
. planning to cement or recement casing in the Queen and/or
- 8an Andres formations, shall notify the Supervigor at least
24 hours prior to commencement of cementing operations, where-
upon the Supervisor shall notify the operator of any injection
"or disposal well within a radius of 1320 feet of said well of
the date and hour the cementing operations are to be commenced.
The operator of such injection well or wells shall cease injec-
. tion into said wells at least 12 hours prior to commencement
' of cementing operations and shall not resume injection for at
‘least 36 hours after completion thereof.

; (23) That this case shall be reopened at public hearing

n in Novembex, 1975, at which time all aspects of the case will
be reconsidered, including the possible curtailment or prohibi-
. tion of underground water disposal in any or all of the three
‘disposal wells described in Orders Nos. (11), (12), and (13)

sabove.

} (24) That this ordexr shall remain in full force and
:;effect until further order of the Commission.

! (25) That Commission Order No. R-4936, dated December 5,
‘1974, is hereby superseded.

Q {26) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained by the
! commission for the entry of such further orders as the Commis-
i sion may deem necessary.

|

L DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexlico, on the day and year herein-
g above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OTIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

7/),«/4-4»\»-)‘ -~ #'-k--—'v,

I.” R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

ﬁCI‘RO Member
,./ . i

A QORTFR, Jr., Membeyr




.+ Order No. R-4495, dated March 14, 1973, is disposing of produced
: salt water into the San Andres formation through the open-hole
interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet in its SWD Well No. C-2

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF AN EXTENSION OF
TIME FOR THE DISPOSAL OF PRODUCED
WATERS IN THE AGUA INC. SWD WELL
NO. C-2,

EMERGENCY ORDER NO. L-28

NOW, on this 7th day of May, 1976, the New Mexico Oil
Congervation Commission, a quorum being present, having considereq
the necessity for the disposai of produced water from the wells !
using the Agua disposal system, and being fully advised in the

prenmises,

FINDS:

{1) That Agua, Inc., pursuant to authority contained in

located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,
Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That Agua, Inc., pursuant to authority contained in
Administrative Order No. 8WD-82, dated October 26, 1368, disposed
of produced salt water into the San Andres formation through its
SWD Well No. H~-35, located in Unit H of Section 35, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3} That by directive dated August 22, 1975, applicant ;
was ordered to cease injection into the aforesaid SWD Well No. [
H-35 at 8:00 a.m., Mountain Daylight Time, September 26, 1975, ’
because of certain conditions existent in said well.

(4) That to enable Agua, Inc. to continue to dispose of !
the produced salt water which was being disposed of into said
SWD Well No. H~35, the Commissilon entered Emergency Order No.
E~27, dated Septembexr 26, 1975, authorizing the disposal of
produced watey in the Agua SWD Well No. C~2 through the rerforated
interval from 4,230 feet to 4,32C feet in addition to the
previously authorized injection through the open-hole interval
from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet.

{5) That on October 7, 1975, the Commission entered Order
No. R-4495-A authorizing the continued injection of produced
waters in the Agua SWD Well No. C-2 through the perforated inter-
val from 4,230 fest to 4,320 feet and through the open-hole
interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet for a perilod not to
exceed four months from the date of the order.
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(6) That on February 3, 1976, the Commission entered Order
No. R-4495-B which authorized Agua, Inc. to continue injection _ |
in its SWD Well No. C-2 through the perforations and the open- : |
hole for an additional 90 days. :

{7) That on October 21, 1975, Agua, Inc. filed an applica-
tion for authority to dispose of produced salt water into the
San Andres formation in its Well No. A-22 located in Unit A of '
Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, ;
New Mexico. !

(8) That on December 16, 1975, the Commission entered
Order No. R-5137 authorizing the disposal of produced salt water
in said well No. A-22 but limiting the wellhead injection pressurdg

to no more than 100 psi.

() That Agua, Inc. made application for Amendment of
Order No. R-5137 to allow it to increase the injection pressure
in its Well No. A-22.

(10) That Case No. 5644 was heard by the Commission on March
10, 1976, on said Application for Amendment of Order No. R-5137,
but no order has yet been issued in said case,

: (11) That on March 29, 1976, the Commission received an

' application from Agqua, Inc. for hmendment of Orders MNos.
R-4495~3 and R-4495-B to allow injectlion of produced waters

. through the perforated and open-hole intervals in its SWD Well

! No. C-2 for an additional 90 days or more due to the fact that

. 1t could not complete its Well No. A-22 for salt water disposal
until it received a decision from the Commission on its March |
10, 1976, hearing for Amendment of Order No. R-5137.

5 (12) That on April 28, 1976, a hearing was held before a
. Commigsion examiner on said application of Agua, Inc. for an
i extension of time to inject produced salt water in its Well No.

. C-2 (Case 5674).

! (13) That the Commission is prohibited by its Rule 1218
| from entering an order in Case 5674 until it has a record of the
! hearinag before it for review, certified by the examiner.

i (14) That it is impossible for the Commission to obtain a
' transcript of the hearing prior to May 7, 1976.

i (15) That on May 7, 1976, the authorization to inject
i produced salt water in the Agua, Inc., SWD Well No. C-2 expires
pursuant to the terms of Order No. R-4495-B. 1

! (16) That the water produced from approximately 430 producin&
. oil wells in Lea County, New Mexico, i8 being disposed of in the i
© Agua, Inc. SWD Well No. C-2. 1
‘ |

!

i
|
i
!
%
§
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(17) That should the authority to inject into the perforated:

interval in said SWD Well No. C-2 expire, many if not all of the
above-mentioned 430 producing wells would be required to be

shut-in.

{18) That an emergency exists whereby authorization should
be granted to Agua, Inc. to continue to dispose of produced salt
water in its SWD Well No. C-2 into both the perforated interval
from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and the open-hole interval from
4,400 feet to 5,000 feet, in order to avoid the shutting-in of

the above-mentioned 430 producing wells,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Agua, Inc., is hereby authorized to dispose of
produced salt water into the San Andre=s formation through the
- perforated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet in its SWD
© Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

: {(2) That this orxder shall become effective at 12:01 a.m.
Mountain Daylight Savings Time, May 8, 1976, and shall remain
in effect for either 15 days or until the effective date of an

order entered 1in Case 5674, whichever comes first.

P DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
1 above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R, LUCERO, Chairm n

SEAL
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OII, CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5674
Ordex No. R-4495~C

APPLICATION OF AGUA INC. FOR AN
EXTENSION OF TIME AND AMENDMENT
OF ORDER NOS. R-4495-A AND R-4495-B.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on April 28, 1976,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner, Richard L. Stamets.

NOW, on this 1.8+h day of May, 1976, the Commission, a
quorum being nresent, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having bheen given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Agua, Inc., is the operator of the
SWD Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That by Order No. R-4495, cated March 21, 1973, the
Commigsion authorized the use of said well for salt water disposal
purposes, provided that disposal would be into the San Andres
formation through the open-~hole interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000
feet.

(4) .i»at by Ordexr No. R-4495-A, dated October 7, 1975,
said Order No. R~4495 s;as amended to also permit, until February
7., 1976, the disposal of produced salt water into perforations
between 4,230 feet and 4,320 feet.

(5) That in Case No. 5619 held on January 20, 1976 before
Commission Examiner, Daniel S. Nutter, the applicant sought an
additional 90-day period for disposal into the aforesaid
perforated interval while applicant completed an additional
disposal well for its salt water disposal system in the subject

area.

a
i
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(6) That at said January 20th hearing, the appli:ant
assured the Commission that the additional disposal well and
related facilities could be put into operation prior to the
expiration of the requested 90-day axtension of time and that
upon placing such well and related facilities in operation,
applicant would be able to reduce disposal volumes in said SWD
Well No. C-2 to a level which the open-hole interval from 4,400
feet to 5,000 feet would accept, and would then be able to dis-
continue disposal into the perforated interval from 4,230 feet

to 4,320 feet.

(7) That on February 3, 1976, the Commission entered Order
No. R-4495-B amending Order No. R-4495-A to permit the continued
disposal of produced salt water into perforations between 4,230
feet and 4,320 feet in said SWD Well No. C-2 until May 7, 1976.

(8) That the applicant has now completed such additional
disposal well being its SWD Well No. A-22 located in Unit A of
Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, lLea County, New

Mexico.

(9) That said SWD Well No. A-22 will not accept sgsufficient
water at pressure limitations imposed by Commission Order No.
R-5137 (100 psi surface pressure) to permit the applicant to
discontinue use of the perforated interval in said SWD Well No.
C-2 for disposal purposes.

(10) That in Case No. 5644 heard by the Commission on March
10, 1976, applicant requested an amendment of sald Oxrder No.
R-5137 to permit surface injection pressures of up to 1200 psi
for said SWD Well No. A-22 to cause said well to accept volumes
of water sufficient to offset those being disposed in said
. perforated interval in said SWD Well No. C-2.

(11) That as of the date of the gsubject hearing, no order
had been issued in Case No. 5644.

(12) That applicant now seeks the amendment of Commission
Order Nos. R-4495-A and R-4495-P to permit continued disposal
intc said perforated interval in its SWD Well No. C-2 for an
additional 90-day period after May 7, 1976, and thereafter uhtil
30 days after the entry of an order favorable to the applicant

in Case No. 5644.

: {13) That the possibility exists that the Commigsion will
not act favorably upon applicant's request in Case No. 5644.

{14) That the applicant anticipates the connection of
additional wells to the subject salt water disposal system in
the immediate future and a concomitant increase in the volume of
gsalt water requiring disposal.
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{(15) That the applicant has made no contingency plans for
water disposal in the event its application in Case No. 5644 is
denied nor for the anticipated additional expected volumas of

produced waters.

(16) That in order for the applicant to cease disposal of
water into the perforated interval in said SWD Well No. C~2 and
to dispose of the aforementioned present and anticipated volumes
of salt water, additional disposal facilities will be required.

{17) That if the Commission should deny applicant's request
in Case No. 5644, approval of the subject application would
result in permanent authorization to inject into said pefforated

interval in SWD Well No. C-2.

{18) That continued temporary extensions of applicant's
authority to inject into sald perforated interval in SWD Well
No. C-2 would have the same effect as permanent or unrestricted
authority to inject.

(19) That evidence previcusly presented indicates that
unrestricted disposal of salt water into said perforated interval
in the subject well for an extended period of time could have
an adverse effect on oil production and oil reserves in the
vicinity of said well.

(20) That to avoid saild adverse effects no order should be
~issued at this time which authorizes or may authorize permanent
. or unrestricted injection into said perforated interval in SWD

g Well No. C-2.

(21) That if the subject application for extension of

. temporary authority to inject into said perforated interval in
applicant's SWD Well No. C-2 should be denied approximately 430
- producing wells would be shut-in.

(22) That to avoid the immediate shut-in of saiG 430 produc-
ing wells a 90-day extension of the temporary authority to inject
- into sald perforated interval in applicant's SWD Well No. C-2 i
. should be granted,

(22) That an offset operator has ‘objected to continued
" disposal of salt water into saigd perforated interval in applicant s
SWD Well No. C-2. ‘

‘ (24) That such objection is based upon assertions that

" there is oll under said obiecting opsrator's lease which will be

- awept off such lease by the water being injected within said
perforated interval in SWD Well No. C-2.

{(25) That if such assertions are correct, said operator's
correlative rights would be violated by unlimited injection into
said perforated interval in SWD Well No., C-2.

4 e sk L SR o AR SRR L 8
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(26) That the evidence presented to date is sufficient to
indicate that correlative rights will be violated if any order
or geries of orders should be issued by the Commission which
would grant or would have the affect of granting permanent
authority for injection of water into saiid perforated interval
in sald SWD Well No. C-2.

(27) That the application for amendment of Commiasion
Order Nos. R-4495-A and R-4495-B for an additional 90-day period
of temporary authority after May 7, 1976, to inject into said
perforated interval in SWD Well No. C-2 should be granted.

(28) That the application for authority to inject into

. sald perforated interval in said well until 30 days after the
- entry of an order favorable to the applicant in Casgse No. 5644

should be denled.

(29) That on or before August 7, 1976, the applicant

. should discontinue injection into the perforated interval from
- 4,230 feot to 4,320 fect ‘x gaid SWD Well No. C-2, should have

! developed additional disposal Yacilities with sufficient capacity‘

" to provide for immediate discontinuance of water injection into
. the subject perforated interval, or should have obtaired from

- the Commission permanent authority to inject into said perforated |

interval.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the "PROVIDED FURTHER" Section of Order No. 1

ﬁ of Commission Order No. R-4495-A is hereby amended to read in
its entirety as follows:

'
i

"PROVIDED FURTHER, that disposal into the
aforesald perforated interval from 4,230 feet
to 4,320 feet shall not occur after August 7,
1976, and proper action shall be taken by the
applicant to the satisfaction of the Supervisor
of the Hobbs District Office of the Commission
to prevent such disposal."”

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

;entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem
| npecessary.

i
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DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R. LUCERO, chaifyan

7 ,

SEAL




OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

. ‘. STATE OF NEW MEXICO
2t P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE L
8750!
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
JOED. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
May 20, 1976
| Re: CASE NO. 5674
Mr. James Jennings ORDER NO R=4495-C
Jennings, Christy & Copple ’
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Rox 1180 14
t:
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Applican
Agus, Inc.
Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies o the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

urs very truly

JDR/ £fd

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec 0OCC

Other Mr. James Sperling




ST

OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

May 10, 1976

Mr, James Jennings
Jennings, Christy & Copple
Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 1180
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Re: Emergency Order No. E-28

Applicent:

Agua_ Tnc,

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are “wo coples of the above-referencad
Commission order.

Yours very truly,

JOE D, RAMEY
Director

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia 0CC X
Aztec 0CC X

Other__ Mr. James Sperling

g
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BEFORLE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF AN EXTENSION T
4 OF TIME FOR THE DISPOSAL OF PRODUCED | = /" /")
. WATERS IN THE AGUA INC. SWD WELL PRFEGN
'NO. C-2., S

NO¥, on this 6th day of May, 1976, the New Mexico 011

i Conservation Commission, a quorum being present, having considered:
§?the necessity for the disposal of produced water from the wells

tusing the Aﬁbb disposal system, and being fully adixsg advised in |
%%the premises,
f (1) That Agua, Inc., pursuant to authority contained in

%
E.Order No. R-4495, dated March 14, 1973, is disposing of produced
% salt water into the San Andres formation through the open-hole ;

interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet in its SWD Well No. C-2

H
i

located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,

Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That Agua, Inc., pursuant to authority contained in

Administrative Order No. SWD-82, dated October 26, 1968, disvosed

of produced salt water into the San Andres formation through
its SWD Well No. H-35, Tocated in Unit H of Section 35, Township
22 South, Range 37 Fast, lLea County, New Mexico.

(3) That by directive dated August 22, 1975, applicant

'was ordered to cease injection into the aforesaid SWD Well No,
H-35 at 8:00 a.m., Mountain Daylight Time, September 26, 1975,

because of certain conditions existent in said well,

| (4) That to enable Agua, Inc. to continue to dispose of

i

the produced salt water which was being disposed of into said

SWD Well No. H-35, the Commission engtered Emergency Order Ho.

'E-27, dated September 26, 1975, authorizing the disposal of

s
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‘produced water in the Agua SWD Well No. C-2 through the perforated‘
~interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet in addition to the
' v'vot d&-"\%&,ﬂ
Egprov1ous1y authorlzedkop n-hole 1nté?va1 from 4,400 feet to
15,000 feet.
| (5) That on October 7, 1975, the Commission engtered Order:
ESNO. R-4495-A authorizing the continued injection of produced |
éfwaters in the Agua SHD Well No. C-2 through the perforated intervaj

from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and throuch the open-hole wierve!
%;from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet for a period not to exceed four
gémonths from the date of the order.

(6) That on February 3, 1976, the Commissian enterved Orderg

No. R-4495-B which authorized Agua to continue injection in its

SWD Well No. C-2 through the perforations and the sgerkx open-hole

i for an additional 90 days.
i (7) That on Uctober 21, 1975, Agua, Inc. filed an applica-

|
% tion for authority to dispose of produced salt water iﬁtp the

b uni¥ # o4

efSan Andres formation in its Well No. A-22 located insSection 22,

% Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

! (8) That on December 16, 1975, the Commission entered

Order No. R-5137 authorizing the disposal of produced salt water
in said Well No. A-22 but Timiting the wellhead injection pressure
to no more than 100 psi. |

| (9) That Agua, Inc. made application for Amendment of

Order No. R-5137 to allow it to increase the injection pressure

hin its Well #A-22.
| “hat” Case Ho. 504 a3 heard by

(1 ) A1haf;+ng—mas-hald—b&$e»e the Commission on March 10,

|

l

f 1976, on $his, Application for Amendment of Qrder No. R-5137, but
| ye in 8aid case. o u——a—iesir, : agy
i no order haspbeen 1ssued dio—tointe }

|

;,Qﬁnnlng—%he~e$#e€%&—9£—$h€—4ﬂi€cf+Oﬂ‘Uf“nTUﬂﬂfﬁﬁ”Sﬁﬂ1TwNHEHkéhL
,ol H . J iyt ; ] ] Woll £he2?
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(11) That on March 29, 1976, the Commission received an

~application from Agua, Inc. {(Gase-56749 for Amendment of Orders
Nos. R-4495-A and R-4495-B to allow injection of produced waters

. through the perfarated and open-hale intervals in itsg
“Well Yo. C-2 for an additional 90 days or more due to the fact
Lall weln Aspo

that it ceuld not complete its Yell FA- 2Aunti1 it received a deci?ion
jffrom the Commission on its March 10, 1976, hearing for Amendment
%jof Order No. R-5137.

(12) That on April 28, 1976, a hearing was held before
ia Comm1ss1o;;5;;;;é épplication of Aqua, Inc. for an extension of
v:twme to inject produced salt water in its Well No. C-2 (Case 5674)1
55 (13} That the Commission is prohibited by its Rule 1218
‘from enter1ng an order in Case 5674 until it has a record of the
%hearwng before it for review,certified by the examiner, ;
f (14) That it is impossible for the Comrission to obtain a
;gtranscript of the hearing prior to May 7, 1976.

(15) That on May 7, 1976, the authorization to inject ;

i produced salt watgz in the Agqgua, Inc., SWD Well No. C-2 expires

i

I

'fpursuant to the terms of Order No. R-4495-B.
§ (16) That the water produced from approximately 430 producihg
|

i

-oil wells in Lea County, New Meaico, is being disposed of in the

;;Agua, Inc., SUL Well No. C-2. . j

G075 77' Vé s /L V/ wu YA, B
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. ‘ !
' o IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: |

(1) That Agua, Inc., is herehy authorized to dispose of |

:produced salt water into the San Andres formation through the
" perforated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet in its SWD
Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2. Townshin 7?2 South,.

" Ranae 37 East, NMPM, Leca County, Hew Mexico.




Eaérgency Order No. E-28

(2) That this order shall become effective at ]2:0(’.9»1

o ) . Savings
- widnight Mountain Day]1ghtATime, en May 8, 1976, and shall remain

o

ve date of an

2

cin effect for either 15 days or until i

- B ol o NP W
e errect

‘forder entered in Case 5674, whichever comes first.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on ‘the day and year hereinabove

‘ designated.
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1 MR, STAMETS: The hearing will come to order,

2| please. We will call the next Case 5674.

3 MR. CARR: Case 5674, application of Aqua, Inc.

4 || for an extension of time and amendment of Orders Nos. R-4495-2

51 and R-4495-B, Lea County, New Mexico.
6 MR. JENNINGS: James T. Jennings of Jennings, Christy
7 1 and Copple and I have one witness, Mr. Abbott,
8 MR. STAMETS: If you will stand and be sworn,
3 9 || please.
o =
.% 38 10 {(THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)
»®
3§§0‘ 1 MR. STAMETS: Call for other appearances in this
'E 44 12 || case
235 '
2;:3 13 MR. SPERLING: James E. Sperling of Modrall,
L1 o0 o
@ O 8
'E'§§§ 14 || Sperling, Roehl, Harris and Sisk, Albuquerque, appearing on
Q@td
o'F
,S = 15 || behalf of Exxon Company U.S.A.
» o %
@ O
8 16 MR. STAMETS: Mr. Jennings, you may proceed.
17
18 W. G. ABBOTT
19 || called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
90 | examined and testified as follows:
21
2 DIRECT EXAMINATION
23 || BY MR. JENNINGS:
24 0 Would you state your name, occupation and place of
25 || residence, please, cir?
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A My name is W. G. Abbott, I'm manager of Agua,

Incorporated, Hobbs, New Mexicc.

0. Mr. Abbott, have you appeared hefore this Commission

on many occasions in the past in connection with this case and

other cases and testified?

A - Yes, sir,
0. And had your qualifications accepted?
A, Yes, sir.

MR, JENNINGS: Is the witness considered qualified?
MR. STAMETS: The witness is considered qualified,

0. (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Mr. Abbott, are you

familiar with the application that has been filed in this

matter?
A Yes, sir.
Q. Just relate briefly what you are asking by the

application and the reason for it?

A Yes, if you remember correctly previous hearings and
ciders, Agua, Incorporated was instructed to shut in our
SWD H-35, September 26th of last year. When this well was
shut in we had tc have a disposal well to put this water in
that had been going into the H~35, so we got an emergency ordex
to perforate some additional séctions in the San Andres in our

SWD C-2 Well. Then we layed a temporary line from H-35 to

SWD C-2 to punp the water to the C-2 Well. Then we drilled

annther disposal well, the SWD A-22, and the order on that well
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from the Commission put a limitation of a hundred pounds per
square inch on the surface. We then came back to the Commissig
and had another hearing before the full Commission to secure
approval to raise the surface pressure on this SWD A-22 to
twelve hundred pounds so that we could dispose of the water

in this area that is now being pumped up to the SWD C-2.

0. Mr. Abbott, was that in Case Number 56447

A, I believe it was, yes.

0. And I believe that heearing was on March 10th, 19767

A Yes, sir.

0. To your knowledge has the Commission taken any
action?

A. No, sir.

0 I hand you what has been marked as Zxhibit One and

ask if you will review that and identify it?

A Yes, sir, this exhibit is a diagrammatic sketch of
our salt water disposal well C-2. On this sketch it shows our
nine-and-five-eighths inch surface pipe set at three hundred
and twelve feet and cemented with a hundred and seventy-five
sacks and the cement was circulated to the surface. It also
shows the seven inch casing set at forty-four hundred with
a hundred and seventy-five‘sacks. The calculated top of the
cement was at thirty-four hundred. It shows the open-hole

section from forty-four hundred to the total depth of forty-
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11 forty-two, thirty to forty-three, twenty.
2 Q. That perforated area, was it perforated pursuant to
3| an order of this Commission?

4 A Yes, sir.

5 0. And I believe that the first hearing which is in

6 || case 5562, you were allowed to continue to inject water

7 I through the perforated interval until October 7th?

8 A, Yes.
3 9 0 And you had another hearing on January 26th and you
2
Q
% § 10 || got an extension?
~ g &=
W‘géﬁ n A Yes, sir, a ninety-day extension.
8 » .o
'.E;S&.’f!: 12 Was that in Order No. 4495-B?
g' ag@o‘f\ Q a . 4
1] ~
02(2"’
= ;;;@ 13 A, Right.
O~ 5
iat ,E % o-n% . »
5 g#’; 14 0. When does that extension expire?
Y-
Ecg , |
B T 3 5 A, May 7th, 1976.
L]
8 16 0. How are you putting this water into the A-22 Well

17. || now, Mr. Abbott?

; 18 " A You mean the C-2?
19 o The C-2, vyes.
. 20 A, It is being gravity injection with a vacuum on the

21 tubing.

22 0. What volumes are you injecting?

23 A The last twenty-four hours we put in four hundred
24 and sixty-five barrels per hour in the C-2 Well by gravity.

- 25 0 How much are you putting in a nionth?
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1 A Oour figure for March, which was last moni:h, we put

2 I two hundred and eighty-eight thousand, five hundred and

3| seventy-eight barrels in the C-2 Well.

4 MR, STAMETS: Two hundred and eighty-eight thousand
5 | and how much?
6 A Five hundrad and seventy-eight.
7 MR. STAMETS: Thank you.
8 MR, SPERLING: In one month?
3 9 A Yes, sir.
& «
.E 8 10 0 (Mr. Jeunings continuing.) You are. putting
3
ng 11 || approximately that much in each month, are you not?
gk
'f:' §‘2§ 12 A Yes, sir.
2 322
£33 . X
Eigég 13 Q Mr. Abbott, what is the status of your new well wh1c+
£ ST
& 8 NS}
R 14 is the A-22?
€ $g
O
_s = 15 A That well has been completed and at the present
-y ‘-3
LG
g 16 || time we are running some tests on the well. We have set up a
17 | test tank and we are gravitying water into the SWD A-22 and
18 || the well will take five hundred to seven hundred barrels
19 || per day by gravity. We plan tJfgo ahead and install our
50 || permanent tankage at that well site and gravity the water
21 into the well and we may, after we get our permanent tankage
52 [| installed, we will come back and re-acidize the well. We may
23 || be able to get it up to a thousand barrels a day by gravity.
24 Q. What is the status of the C-35 Well?

25 A The H~35?
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Q The 1-35,

A The H-35 Well at the present time is being flowed
bask and the water being disposed of in the SWD C-2. We are

flowing it back at the estimated rate df fifty barrels an

hour.

Q. Mr, Abbott, do yocu have some place to dispose of the

water if you are not allowed to put it into the perforated

interval?
A Not a practical method of disposing of it, nu, sir.
Q. What would you have to do?
A We would probably have to shut in the producing

wells that are connected to this disposal system.

0. How many wells are on the system?

A There are about four hundred and thirty wells.

0 Is the number increasing?

A Yes.

0. Mr. Abbott, in your opinion would continued injectio#

of water into this zone affect the correlative rights of any
of the operators in the area?

A, No, sir.

0 Do you think that it is in the interest of conserva-
tion and the prevention of waste?

A Yes, sir,

0 Do you have anything else that you wish to add at

this time?
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1 A No, not that I c¢an think of at this time.
2 MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all.
3 MR. 3TAMETS: Are there any questions of the witness?
4 MR. SPERLING: Yes.
5 MR. STAMETS: Mr. Sperling.
6
7 CROSS EXAMINATION
8 | BY MR. SPERLING:
g g 0. Mr. Abbott, your application which is before the
2
-g g 10 ] Commission at this time and this case, seeks an extension
:;égg 11 | from May 7th, 1976 for an additional thirty days.
. é;ggé 12 MR. STAMETS: I believe it is ninety days.
ﬁgi% 13 i MR, SPERLI&G: Excuse me, it says thirty days.
O~ & | i
) '§§%£ 14 l\, Mi. STAMETS: I believe it is an additional ninety
.8 E
f;og 15 dayf{after May 7th and thereafter until thirty days after the
é 16 ené{& of an order favorable to the applicant.

17 9 (Mr. Sperling continuing.) All right, ninety days

18 || from May 7th, 1976 and thereafter until thirty days after the

19 || entry of an order favorable to the applicant in this case,

20 || that is in 56442

21 A Yes, sir.
22 0. Is that right?
23 A Right.

24 Q. On a scale of one to ten, how do you appraise your

25 || chances insofar as favorable action in 5644 is concerned?
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1 A I think there will be favorable action. The delay,
2 I believe, in issuing any order is that at the present time
3] the Conservation Commission and the o0il industry is working
4| under a committee to seek solutions to the water problem in
5| that area that is affecting the surface pipe on some of the

6|l producing wells.

7 0 You expect favorable action in view of the history
8¢ of the position of the Commission beginning in Dacember of

93 1974 to the effect that they are concerned with the injection

3
b
QQ ol
-é 38 10| of water under pressure in the problem area?
»?
@ 8§
anégﬁ 11 A Yes, sir, there is a history of previous disposal
é§§6$ ;
£ g;g 121 wells that are still under operation in this area and using
@ Qs
ol §§c 131 pressure injection and I believe it would be unfair to Agua,
R
. Rou .
g §%~ 14 || Incorporated not to issue an order to allow us to pump water
g%
- 15 || into tne A-22 well.
.a %
o
8 16 0. Well, you are asking the Commission to change its

17 || position from that of limiting injection under pressure from
18 || a hundred up to twelve hundred pounds?

19 A, Yes, sir.

20 0 And it has had that position, that is of limitation
2t || to one hundred psi, since December of 1974 when the problem
22 || first came under consideration?

23 A No, not that I know of.

24 0. You don't think that has been the Commission's

25 || position?
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1 A, No, sir. |
2 0 You don't? 1
3 0. Do you remember the hearing in December of 19747

4 A Which hearing was that?

5- 0. The hearing before this Commission which consider~d

6 || the question of the thirty-six section area in Lea County and

7| the concern at that time with water migrating from the
8 || formation into which it had been injected, into shallower

9l formations and in some cases reaching the surface.

3
o 5
2 3 10 A Yes, sir.
& y3
LT 11 0. Does that order specify a limitation of injection
g
8 62
£ ﬂzg 12 { pressure of one hundred psi?

QSO\
8522
8 13 A No, sir.

[o XY
558
Egz“ 14 0. I take it from your testimony that only three wells
©5d
g% .
- g 15 || have ever been used by your company for salt water disposal?
[T~ .
® o

8 16 A In this area, vyes, sir.

17 0. All right, and that there remains only one well

18 || which is capable of salt water disposal at this time?

19 A That's right.
20 0. And that is the well which you obtained temporary

21 || permission to inject into in the perforated interval on two
22 || different occasions?

23 A That's correct.

24 0 The last order which was issued, which is

25 || R~4495~-B, contains the finding by the Commission to the
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1|l effect that applicant has assured the Commission that tﬁe
2 || additional disposal well, speaking of the A-22, and related
3| facilities can be put into operation prior to the expiratioﬁ

41| of the requested ninety day extension of time?

5 A Yes, sir.
. 5 0 Do you have any quarrel with fhat finding?

7 A No, that was their finding. .
?2 8 0. And that was your assurance? |
s 9 A, Right.
> 10 0. In the event that the Commission does not take

154

1 )| favorable action, that is action favorable to the applicant
12} in Case 5644, the effect of your request in this case is to

13 ) continue injection into the perforated interval in perpetuity, @

sid morrish reporting service
General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Phore (505) 982-9212

:s 14| right?
vs 15 A Possibly.
’ 16 0. And that in the light of your previous assurances

17 || that that would not be the case?

. 18 A Right.
' 19 0 Did you take any alternative steps or make any
H 20 || contingent plan of any kind which would have taken care of

21 || the situation which has developed apparently with the A-22
] 22 | well?
i 23 A No, we think it would be in the best interests of
24 | conservation to use this well for injection.

o 25 0. Well, isn't it true, actually, Mr. Abbott, that
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1 your efforts, your company's efforts, have largely been based
2 upon the assumption that the Commission under no circumstance

3  would undertake to shut in four hundred and thirty wells and

4 that you have gone along based upon that and your plane have

5 || been conducted accordingly without regard to the effect on the

7 A We operate under an operating committee made up of
8 thirty-six parties that are parties to the Blinebry-Drinkard
9 Salt Water Disposal System and it was their reccmmendation

10 || that we did that. E£xxon is a party to the system.

‘rvice

d morrish reporting se
General Court Reporting Service

11 0 Do you have any current plans to take any action

12 | other than that which you have already taken?

13 A No.. The only current plans, as I stated, was to

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 set tie permanent tankage at the SWD A-22 and probably

15 || re-acidize the well which may increase the injectivity of

St

16 |t this disposal well.

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New idexico 87501

17 0 Your estimate was you might be able to get, under

18 the best of circumstances, a thousand barrels a day?

19 A Yes, sir.

20 0 And that's against two hundred aud eighty-eight
21 || thousand, two hundred and eighty-nine thousand barrels a
22 month going into the C-2, Do you plan to drill any other

23 [| wells?

24 A Yes, we plan to drill more wells in the future. As

25 (I the water increases we will undoubtedly have to have more




Page 14 —_—

t ¥ disposal wells,

2 0 In other words, when the C-2 can't take anymore

(D

then you will make some plaas, is that it?

4 A, Well, we have already contacted a party in the area

51 that wants to sell another well to us. I
- 6 0 I take it from your previous testimony that it s vour
7] opinion, and I'm not sure of your quaiifications to express
ol it, that there is no injury to correlative rights as a result
- g 91 of the injection program which you have currently going,
o~
@ o
2 8 10 | which you expect to follow indefinitely?
. gy
NS 1 A No, sir.
£ vid
g §E§ 12 0 What do you base that on?
gedg
_: §&'?J 13 A The s{ructure that we are putting the water in, the
. @O 4
i §.§%£ 14 || san Andres, and the fact that the oil is produced on top of
.9
SRR
|2
Y ~ g 15 || the San Andres. Any watr.: put in down dip in the San Andres -
@® S
g 16 || will not cause injury to any parties to producing that oil,

171 it will probably help them produce that oil.

18 0. Is that the same kind of geologic information and
s 19 || xnowledge that you used in connectionf&ith the selection of
20 || the site of the A-22 Well?

21 A Yes, sir.

22 0 And that same knowledge and information has resulted
23| in your inability to inject into that well, that is the porosify
24 | and permeability conditions were not such at that location

o 25 | that would permit injection without pressure?
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A, Yes, probably the permeabilty.
0. Well, what were the factors that you used in the
selection of the site?
A For which well?
0. The A-22.
A, We wanted a well in the area that our surface

water collected in our gathering system would gravity to and
also we wanted a well located in the San Andres down structure
of any producinyg wells and also in an area where there was

a history of lost circulation when the parties drilled througn

the San Andres.

0. Is this location in the so-called problem area?
B It is within the thirty-six section area, yes, sir.
0 Well, I take it that a good portion of ycur site

location or selection was based on the economy of gravity flow
of salt water disposal, thereby eliminating the necessity
for pumping?
A Yes, sir, we alwéys watch the economy.
MR. STAMETS: Excuse me, for the Examiner's
information what is the location of the A-22 Well?
A, It is located in the Unit letter "A" of Section 22,
Township 22 South, E..ge 37 East.
MR. STAMETS: So, that is going to be to the south

and west of the well in question, what, about four miles

south?
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1 A It is about three miles due south.

2 MR, STAMETS: What is the footage location, do you

3| recall?

4 A No, I don't remember the footage on the A-22.
5 MR. STAMETS: That will be fine, thank you.
6 0. (Mr. Sperling centinuing.) I understood thav ycu

7 I} expected the connection of additional wells to the salt water
8 | disposal system in the immediate future and that the volume of

91 the salt water to be disposed of will increase?

@
2 10 A Yes, sir.
w& " 0. What is your outside limit projected?
g
5 12 A Well, the limit would be, the present system would

13 )| be the limit on this SWD C-2.

No, 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 0 What would you do if the volume to be disposed of

16 [| exceeded that which was the capacity of the C-272

sid morrish report
General Court Re,

16 A We would have to secure another disposal well at thaty

825 Calle Mejia,

17 || time or drill another well.

18 0. Well, that was your plan in August of 1975?

19 A Yes, sir.

20 Q. You drilled a weil and it is unsuccessful?

21 A Yeah, in the eyes of the Commission it is unsuccessfyl.
22 0. You mean unsuccessful so long as the limit of a

23 || hundred pounds pressure remains on it?

24 A Yes, sir.

26 0 Do vou have any idea what the volumes would be if
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V|l pressure was increased to twelve hundred psi?

2 A Well, approximately two hundred barrels an hour at
31 the present time,

4 ) Which would nowhere near accommodate the reduction

5[ in volume in the C-2 to that which ybd indicated several

¢l months ago?

7 A Well, it would reduce the volume in the C-2 by

8 | two hundred barrels an hour.

- 2 9 0 Well, you indicated at previous hearings on this
Q
'g ~§ 10 ]| matter that the relief which you expected by virture of
u U
S ‘
l iééﬂ 1] drilling the A-22 well would eliminate the necessity for
g B8 . ‘
l‘ g g;g 12| injecting in the perforated area in the C-2 Well?
§i3g
v = ig2 13 A Yes.
. GO~
3 ! . K] . . .
- B §%“ 14 0 Now, you are telling me, I believe, that even with
v .5
. S g 35
. ~ g 16 1 the A-22 under presswure that it will still be necessary for
a3
3 16 )| vou to utilize the C-2 Well in the perforated axea?

17 A, At this point we don't know if we would have to

18 || apply pressure to the open-hole secticn in the C-2 if we

o . ‘Il blanked cff'the perforations. ”

1f’ 20 0. You don't even know what the capacity of the A-22
21 is except by speculation even at twelve hundred pounds?

22 A, I tHink T testified that we could pump nine barrels
23 [ a minute in at twelve hundred pounds.

24 0. That equates to five hundred and forty barrels

- 25 an hour?
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1 A Yes, sir.

2 0. Well, do I understand then that if the application

3| in 5644 is rot granted permitting the injection under twelve

4 || hundred pounds that you will then have to request at some

5| point in time, request permission to inject under pressure

(2]

in the C~2?
7 a, We may if we blank off those perforations, we don't
8 | know how much the well will take if we blank off the

9 || perforations. We hope that we could get it all in by gravity

S
e %
-§ 8 10|l in the open-hole section.
b
gt
aoég“ 1 0. Are you willing, Mr. Abbott, to undertake the
Z —
8 £s9 _ _
g §§§ 12 || squeezing of the perforations in the C-2?
- Ne’
o 2a98 : .
_: gﬁ% 13 A. Well, we're not going to squeeze the perforations.
@ O g
EiZs 1 0.  Well, blank them off?
g 3% |
o = 18 A, If that is the present order, yes, sir, of the
.5 ?j
8 16 | Commission.

17 0. Well, the present order is that you are supposed to

18 || stop injecting on May 7th, 1976 into the perforations?

19 A Yes, sir.
20 0. And you are prepared to do that?
21 a. No, that's why we are having this hearing to extend

22 || that deadline.

23 0. Well, this hearing is for the purpose of extending

24 it indefinitely, as I understand it, assuming unfavorable

25 action in the other case, 56442
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1 A Uh-huh.

2 MR. SPERLING: Mr. Examiner, since this is a new

3| case may we expect that the testimony which was the basis for

4| the issuance of Orders R-4495-A and B be a part of the record

2

in this case?

6 MR. STAMETS: I think you should ask that the

7 record do so.

8 MR. SPERLING: I do make that request.

5 9 MR. JENNINGS: We'll join in the request.
o %
.E 38 10 MR. STAMETS: Okay, the record in Cases 5562 and

x
5§§N 11§ 5619 will be incorporated in the record of this case.
g'g*;g 12 0. (Mr. Sperling continuing.) Do you have any informa-

230

= §§§ 13§ tion as to the volumes which are going into the perforated
—= iak’]
@05
Egéf 14 | interval in the C-2 at the present time and the volumes that
O 5d
EC% . . .
- g 18 || are going into the open-hole interval?
la U

4 16 A No, sir, we have not run any radioactive surveys

[--]

17 || or any other information on the well.

18 0. I notice from the repo.-t of the piavious hearing,

o 10 || Mr. Abbott, that is with reference to Case 5644, that you

B 20 || were asked whether or not your company would undertake

21 || indemnification in tlie event of remedial action being required
22 f on certain wells in tne area, would you be willing to under-
23 || take indemnification of Exxon?

24 MR. JENNINGS: I think I objected to that question

26 || and told him not to answer it, if you will read the transcript
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1 MR. STAMETS: And you are renewing your objection

2 ) to that line of questioning?

3 MR. JFNNINGS: That's right.

4 MR. SPERLING: Okay, that's all,
5

& REDIRECT EXAMINATION

7 ) BY MR, JENNINGS:

8 0. Just a couple of questions, Mr. Abbott. Do you
3 8 | recall the original order that was issued on the A-22 Well
o
é 8 10 || in Case 56447
»®
g & .
wégN 1 . A I don't remember the number, no, sir.
5 558
s§§§ 12 0. Well, you remember the context of it?
£iig
EIae 13 A Yes.
Rl
E§£ﬁ 14 0 Isn't it true that that order provided that the
v.q
gOF .
) g 15 | prassure could be administratively increased by an or..er of
w3 .
8 16 || the Secretary Directiox?
17 A That's right.
18 - 0. And did you make an application to administratively -
19 A Yes, we made an awplication.
20 0. And what happened as a result of your application
21 for administrative approval?
22 A. It was put on the docket for a hearing before the

23 full Commission.

24 Q. And that was the hearing that was held here on

25 March 10th?
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1 A. Yes.,
2 0 Have you ever had any indication from the Commission

31 or from anyone else that you were going to be restricted to

4 | one hundred barrels?

5 A To one hundred pounds?
6 o To one hundred pounds pressure?
7 A No, just the order.
8 0. Are you ready to go forward and complete this well
3 9| as soon as the Commission takes some action?
0 &
'% g 10 A, Yes, sir.
3=
§§3~ b o What ©il) +his involve?z
g8
. g §§§ 12 A, Well, it will involve moving some present injection
ﬂ‘\o‘:‘/\
@' XA :
= Eae 13 umps to the A-22 Well and ‘injecting under pressure, We
< 38 P
] <9
=5 o8
g ?Z“ 141 ask in our latest order a pressure of twelve hundred psi. It
g3%
. ; 151 may be that it would be less than twelve hundred psi. It
® O
3 16 || could be a thousand or eight hundred. We have no way of

17 | knowing until we start injecting.
18 0 How long do you anticipate it would take to complete
;p' i9 || the well after the order comes down, assuming that you are

20 || allowed to increase the pressure?

21 A Oh, it takes at least thirty days to install the

22 || pumps and get the electricity to the pumps and equip the

23 | terminal storage.

24 0 I believe that's all I have. Mr. Abbott, did you

~ 25 || prepare what has been marked as Exhibit Number One?
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! A Yes, sir.
2 MR, JENNINGS: We would offer Exhibit Number One.

31 1 believe the prior record has the same exhibt. If we adopt

4| the old record we have lots of exhibits.

5 MR. STAMETS: Without objection Exhibit Number One

? (THEREUPON, Applicant's Exhibit Number One
8 was admitted into evidence.)

9

10 CROSS EXAMINATION

11| BY MR. STAMETS:

porting Service
, No, 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

12 0. Mr. Abbott, what would happen if vour application

13 were denied in Case 5644?

Phone (505) 982-9212

14I~mmih»h Well, we would have to find another disposal well or
15 || drill another disposal well in the area and we would not be

General Court Re

sid morrish reporting service
825 Calle Mejia

16 || assured that we would not have to pump that well also.

17 o] Rec¢ent Commission orders on injection wells have

18 || limited the pressure at the surface so tha£ the pressure at
19 || the perforations was no more than seven-tenths of a pound per
20 | foot of depth. Just some rough calcuvlations here on the A-22
21 || well led me to believe then that a pressure limitation under
22 || those conditions would be something around eight hundred poundﬁ
22l on the A-22 well. ‘Do you have any idea what that well would
24 || take at eight hundred pound pressure?

25 A. No, I don't know. Let me see, it would be eight—ten#hs

TR
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! you say?
2 0. Seven-tenths.
3 A Seven-tenths?
4 O Right.
5 A It may be that would be enough pressure to get the
6 watey in.
7 0 Now, there is some question about the expiration

8 date here. The extensiorn asked for a minimum of ninety days
9 and then thirty days after a favorable order in Case 5644.

10l And I believe Mr. Sperling has already pointed out that if

1t you don't get a favorable order that's a permanent extension.
124 Would you be agreeable to something less than a permanent

13| extension if you are turned down in Case 56447

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 A Well, at the present time we don't know what the

General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Sunts Fe, New Mexico 87501

15 intention of the Commission is, nor do we know what solution

sid morrish reporting service

16} will come out of the committee action in the area, so that

17 || is why we had to leave it a little loose there.

18 0 Getting back to my question, would you be agreeable
19} to some lesser extensién?

20 MR, JENNINGS: I might say this, I think we need

21 some time after the Commission action, favorable or unfavorabl#,
22 that would be --
23 MR. STAMETS; Would something on the order of

24 || thirty, sixty, ninety days following the entry of the order

25 || in Case 5644 be an agreeable figure?
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! MR. JENNINGS: I would think so. We would need
2 time to drill another well. Maybe they will let us start
3| putting it back in the H-35 again.

4 THE WITNESS: We can't get it in there.

5 0 (Mr. Stamets continuing.) Is this a relatively
6 1 isclated area or is there a potential for moving the water

71 we've got in this area outside into another injection system

8 ! or area?

g 9 A No, this area served by our disposal system is an
Q@ o
’E gg 101l area that has approximately nine hundred wells in the area
’i‘g’gﬁ 1t and, of course, anything we do, if we move the water out of
g 558
g‘ggé 12l the area we have to be assured that we can dispose of the
§§§§ 13 || water outside of the area and this pressure that is on the
il -
.g gfé 14 || surface of any of these injection wells is a result of just
:g § 15 || poor permeability around the wellbore, Actually wé have;m't
3 .
g 16 {| pressured up the San Andres. The San Andres, as you can see
17 || by this new well, we can gravity five to seven hundred barrels
18 [[ & day into it. The pressure distribution around any of the

19 | pressure disposal wells in the San Andres is an exponential

20 || function of the distance from the wellbore. If you draw a

21 || curve, you know, on pressure around the wellbore and back in
22 || the reservoir it will decrease rapidly into the reservoir
23 | because this fan Andres reservoir is continuous from this

24 || area all of the way north twenty or thirty or forty miles, so

25 | you are not injecting into a limited reservoir; so when you
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limit pressure, surface pressure, in the San Andres really
it is just local pressure around the wellbore. I mean you
are not pressuring up the whole San Andres reservoir, it's
a thousand feet thick.

0 I believe, ¥r. Abbott, it has been six or seven
months since your original application was filed for the
disposal well in question. Has there been any development,
to your knowledge, by Exxon on their acreage since that first
case?

A No, sir, not in the San Andres reservoir.

MR. STAMETS: Any other questions of the witness?
He may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

MR, JENNINGS: That's all we have.

MR. STAMETS: Any other witnesses in this case?

Any statements?

MR. SPERLING: Yes, I would like to make a short
statement.

I think Exxon has demonstrated, Mr. Examiner,
that Agua has been rather dilatory in making its plans and
alternate plans to take care of the situation which, as you
have indicated, has been pending now for a matter of months.
I firmly believe that there has bheen strong reliance on the
part of this disposal system on the fact that the Commission

would be most reluctant to cause four hundred and thirty wells
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L or whatever number it is to be shut in, that's understandable.
2 I At the same time there has to be a limit to the fact that you
3l can d2pend upon acyuiescence in a situation which would have

4l disastrous results. Whatever the interests of the people in

5| the area may be, large or small, they are entitled to be pro-
6 tected and that's the function and the duty of this Commission

7 The question of whether or not there has been

8 | development by Exxon in the area may have some hearing in the

3 9| opinion of Mr. Abbott upon whether or not there is development
*g jé 10 ) potential there. It would seem to me that he has not
iégg 1M || indicated, based uvpon the past performance of the company,
é;ggé 12 I that thev are possessed of any great geological knowledge
ﬁgg% 13 | with reference to what the oil potential might be ’and a great
'Egﬁé 14 §I example of that is the results of the A-22 Well and the
§0§ 15 )| analysis of the potential permeability and porosity to be

§ 16 || found in that area. It seems that the factor that most

17 influenced the selection of the location was the fact that

18 || water would run down hill.

19 Exxon acquiesed in the prior application by letter
20 || dated January 16, 1976 to the extension granted at that time.
21 || based upon the assurance as reflected by the finding in the

22 || Commigsion's order that the facilities would eliminate the

23 || necessity, that is the facilities to be constructed, would

24 [ eliminate the necessity of injecting into the perforated

25 area of the C-2,
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1 Ve object strenuously to the allowance cf any
2 )| further extension. That's all.
3 MR, STAMETS: Does anyone else have a comment?
4 MR. JENNINGS: We are sorry about our geology but

6 if the Commission will recall that well, Exxon was about like

8 us. I think that was a water source well when they discovered

7| the field. We are doing our best. I think we have been up

8 || here every month since last August.

= 9 MR. STAMETS: If there is nothing further we will
v
2
Q o
= 10 || take this case under advisement.
5 4 |
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1 MR, STAMETS: The hearing will come to corder,

2 | please, We will call the next Case 5674.

3 MR, CARR: Case 5674, application =f Aqua, Inc.

4 || for an extension of time and amendment of Orders Nos. R~4495-A
5| and R-4495~-B, Lea County, New Mexico.

6 MR. JENNINGS: Jamee T. Jennings of Jennings, Christ;

7 || and Copple and I have one witness, Mr., Abbott.

8 MR, STAMETS: If you will stand and be sworn,

g || please.
10 (THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)

11 MR. STAMETS: Call for other appearances in this

12 case.

13 MR. SPERLING: James E. Sperling of Modrall,

Phone (505) 932-9212

14 || Ssperling, Roehl, Harris and Sisk, Albuquerque, appearing on

General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santz Fe, New Mexico 87501

15 || behalf of Exxon Company U.S.A.

sid morrish reporting service

16 MR, STAMETS: Mr. Jennings, you may proceed.
17

18 W. G. ABBOTT

19 || called as a witness, having beenkfirst duly sworn, was
20 || examined and testified as follows:

21

22 DIRECT EXAMINATION

23 || BY MR, JENNINGS:

24 0 Would you state your name, occupation and place of

25 It residence, pleasge, sir?
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1 A My name is W. G. Abbott, I'm manager of Agua,
2 | Incorporated, Hobbs, New Mexico.
3 0. Mr. Abbott, have you appeared before this Commission
4 || on many occasions in the past in connection with this case and
5 || other cases and testified?
6 A Yes, sir.
7 0. And had your qualifications accepted?
8 A Yes, sir.
3 9 MR, JENNINGS: Is the witness considered qualified?
.g 2 10 MR, STAMETS: The witness is considered qualified.
%
) ié%ﬂ 1 Q (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Mr. Abbott, are you
,,,,, '-g g%; 12 | familiar with the application that has been filed »in this
§§§.§ 13 || matter?
3Ny
) g?;‘:g 14 A Yes, sir.
g ; 15 0 Just relate briefly what you are asking by the
’ § 16 || application and the reason for it?
17 A Yes, if you remember correctly previous hearings and
1g (| orders, Agua, Incorporated was instructed to shut in our
19 SWD H-35, September 26th of last year. When this well was
20 || Shut in we had to have a dispcsal well to put this water in
21 | that had been going into the H-35, s0 we got an emergency ordefi
22 || to perforate some additional sections in the San Andres in our
23. SWD C-2 Well. Then we layed a temporary 1ine from H-35 to
24 | SWD C-2 to pump the water to the C-2 Well. Then we drilled
o5 || another disposal well, the SWD A-~22, and the order on that well
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! from the Commisgion put a limitation of a hundred pounds per

2 square inch on the surface. We then came back to the Commissi%n

3 and had another hearing before the full Commission to secure

4 approval to raise the surface pressure on this SWD A-22 to
5 twelve hundred pounds so that we could dispose of the water
- 8 in this area that is now being pumped up to the SWD C-2.
7 0. Mr. Abbott, was that in Case Number 5644?
8 A I believe it was, yes.
. g 9 Q And I believe that hearing was on March 10th, 1976?
Q ©
(%]
'E -§ 10 _ A. Yes, sir.
L " 0. To your knowledge has the Commission taken any
¥ed
’§§£$ 12
&%Si action?
g¥dg '
= 383 A No, sir.
- B
585 14 0 I hand you what has been marked as Exhibit One and
g3%
=
g 151 ask if you will review that and identify it?
@ S
3 15 A VYes, sir, this exhibit is a diagrammatic sketch of
17 | our salt water disposal well C-2. On this sketch it shows our

18 | nine-and-five-eighths inch surface pipe set at three hundred
19 and twelve feet and cemented with a hundred and seventy-five
20 [ sacks and the cement was circulated to the surface., It also
21 shows the seven inch casing set at forty-four hundred with

22 | a hundred and seventy-five sacks. The calculated top of the
23 || cement was at thirty-four hundred. It shows the open-hole

24 ‘section from forty-four hundred to the total depth of forty-

25§ nine, fifty and then it shows the perforéted interval from
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forty-two, thirty to forty~three, twenty.

Q That perforated area, was it perforated pursuant to
an order of this Commission?

A Yes, sir.

0. And I believe that the first hearing which is in
Case 5562, you were allowed to continue to inject water
through the perforated interval until October 7th?

A Yes.

0 And you had another hearing on January 26th and you
got an extension?

A Yes, sir, a ninety-day extension.

0. Was that in Order No. 4495-B?

A Right.,
Q When does that extension expire?
A May 7th, 1976.

0 How are you putting this water into the A~22 Well
now, Mr. Abbott?
A, You mean the C-2?

0 The C-2, yes.

A It is being gravity injection with a vacuum on the
tubing.

Q What volumes are you injecting?

A The last twenty-four hours we put in four hundred

and sixty-five barrels per hour in the C-2 Well by gravity.

) How much are you putting in a month?
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1 A our figure for March, which was last month, we put

2 two hundred and eighty-eight thousand, five hundred and

3| seventy-elght barrels in the C-2 Well.

4 MR. STAMETS: Two hundred and eighty-eight thousand

5 i and how much?

6 | A Five hundred and sévant"—-eight.
7 MR. STAMETS: Thank you.
8 MR. SPERLING: In one month?
3 9 A Yes, sir.

.g 2 10 Q (Mr. Jennings continuing.) You are putting

iégg 1 approximately that much in each month, are you not?

géé% i2 A Yes, sir.

& ;:é 13 0 Mr. Abbott, what is the status of your new well whic]

g8

‘g ;gi’_ﬁ 14 is thg A-22?

:_: § 15 A. That well has been completed and at the present

” § 16 || time we are running some tests on the well. We have set up a
17 || test tank arnd we are qravitying water into the SWD A-22 and
1g || the well will take five hundred to seven hundred barrels
19 || pexr day by gravity. We plan to go ahead and install our
20 || Permanent tankage at that well gsite and gravity the water
21 into the well .and we may, after we get our permanent ﬁankage
22 installed, we will come back and re-acidize the well., Wa may
23 be able to get it up to a thousand barrels a day by gravity.
24 Q What 1is the status of the C~35 Well?
25 A. The H-3857?
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2 A The H-35 Well at the present +ime is being flowed

3 || bpack and the water being disposed of in the SWD C-2., We are

41 flowing it back at the estimated rate of fifty barrels an

5| hour.

Mr. Abbott, do you have some place to dispose of the

[+

0

7 || water if you are not allowed to put it into the perforated

8 I interval?

S 9 A Mot a practical method of disposing of it, no, sir.
-g jg 10 J What would you have to do?
3§§ n A We would bably h t hut 1 du
°°§%E probably have to shu n the producing
gég% 12 & wells that are connected to this disposal system.
;Eg% 13 Q How many wells are on the system?
g Ezf‘é 14 A There ara about four hundred and thirty wells.

SH
:-; § 186 0 Is the number :anréasinq?~

é 16 A, Yes.

17 Q. Mr. Abbott, in your opinion would continued injection

18 || of water into this zone affect the correlative rights of any
19 || of the operators in the area?

20 a. No, sir.

21 0. Do you think that it is in the intexrest of conserva-

22 tion and the prevention of waste?

23 A. Yes, sir.

24 Q Do you have anything else that you wish to add at
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1 A No, not that I can think of at this time.

2 MR, JENNINGS: I believe that's all.

3 MR. STAMETS: Are there any questions of the witness?
4 MR. SPERLING: Yes.

5 MR, STAMETS: Mr. Sperling.

4]

7 CROSS EXAMINATION

g8 | BY MR. SPERLING:

g 9 Q Mr, Abbott, yvour application which is before the
’g jg 10 | Commission at this time and this case, seeks an extension
;égg 11 || from May 7th, 1976 for an additional thirty days.
Eiggé 12 MR. STAMETS: I believe it is ninety days.
Egg% 13 MR. SPERLING: Excuse me, it says thirty days.
':E: é’:z:é 14 MR. STAMETS: I believe it 1s an additional ninety
:gbg 15 | days after May 7th and thereafter until thirty days after the
§ 16 || entry of an order favorable to the applicant. |

17 0 (Mr. Sperling continuing.) 2All right, ninety days
18 || from May 7th, 1976 and thereafter untlil thirty days after the
19 || entry of an order favorable to the applicant in this case,

20| that is in 56447

21 A Yes, sir.

22 o) Is that right?

23 A Right.

24 Q On a scale of one to ten, how do you appraigse your

hancss insofar as fTavorable action in 5644 is concerned?

[
(1
0
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t A, I think there will be favorable action. The delay,
2|l T believe, in issuing any order is that at the present time
3] the Conservation Commission and the oil industry is working
41 under a committeoe to sceck solutions to the water problem in

51 that area that is affecting the surface pipe on some of the

6 |l producing wells.

7 0 You expect favorable action in view of the history

8 | of the position of the Commission beginning in December of

91l 1974 to the effect that they are concerned with the injection

=
v
© ©
Q
‘E .g 10 ! of water under pressure in the problem area?
g $x
;§§§ 1 A Yes, sir, there is a history of previous disposal
£ » A
el B ON
5 §;§ 12 | wells that are still under operation in this area and using
g'\laﬂs
L %ng
_: §4% 13 || pressure injection and I believe it would be unfair to Agua,
A S §
=308 . "
ggz* 14 [ Incorporated not to issue an order to allow us to pump water
g3%
= .
o e 15| into the A-22 well.
= 3
g 16 Q Well, you are asking the Commission to change its

17 || position from that of limiting injection under pressure from
18 a hundred up to twelve hundred pounds?

19 A Yes, sir.

20 Q And it has had that position, that is of 1imitatioh
21 to one hundred psi, since December of 1974 when ﬁhe problem
22 first came under consideraﬁion?

23 A No, not that I know of.

24 0. You don't think that has been the Commission's

]
o

position?
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A No, sir.
Q You don't?
Q Do you remember the hearing in December of 19747?
A wWhich heariné was that?
Q The hearing before this Commission which considered

the question of the thirty-six section area in Lea County and
the concern at that time with water migrating from the
formation into which it had bheen injected, into shallower
formations and in some cases reaching the surface.

A Yes, sir.

Q Does that order specify a limitation of injection
pressure of one hundred psi?

A No, sir.

Q I take it from your testimony that only three wells
have ever been used by your company for salt water disposal?

A. In this area, yes, sir.

0 All right, and that there remains only one well
which is capable of salt water disposal at this time?

A That's right.

Q And that is the well which you obtained temporary
permissicn to inject into in the perforated interval on two
different occasions?

A That's correct.

ntains the finding by ths Commisslon to the

Q The last order which was issued, which is
5
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'l effect that applicant has assured the Commission that the

2 ) additional disposal well, speaking of the A-22, and related
3| facilities can be put into operation prior to the expiratioh

41 of the requested ninety day extension of time?

5 A Yes, sir.
| . - s
o 0 Do you have any quarrel with that finding?
7 A ¥o, that was their finding.
8 Q. And that was your assurance?
2 9 A Right.
g ® \
i g 10 0 In the event that the Cormmission does not take
- Q .ﬁﬁ
n s .
oo§§2 11| favorable action, that is action favorable to the applicant
8 res
E §§§ 12| in Case 5644, the effect of your request in this case is to
Geva~
o Mng
_; §§% 13 continue injection into the perforated interval in perpetuity;
v @93
. EEER )l pagnee
ES%
o 15 A Possibly.
Ca a
Q
vy
& 16 0 And that in the light of your previous assurances
) 17 || that that would not be the case?
18 A Right.
19 0. Did you take any alternative steps or make any

20 || -contingent plan of any kind which would have taken care of
21 the situation which has developed apparently with the A-22

22 well?

23 A No, we think it would be in the best interests of

24 conservation to use this well for injection.

- [y | €oa [ MY ~ 4,
t true, actually, Mr. Abboti, that

[

25 0 Well, isn's
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your efforts, your company's efforts, have largely been based
upon the assumption that the Commission under no clrcumstance
would undertake to shut in four hundred and thirty wells and
that you have gone along based upon that and your plans have
been conducted accordingly without regard to the effect on the
C-2 Well?

A We operate under an operating committee made up of
thirty-six parties that are parties to the Blinebry-Drinkard
Salt Water Disposal System and it was their recommendation
that we d4id that. Exxon is a party to thc system,

0 Do yor have any current plans to take any action
other than that which you have already taken?

A No. The only current plans, as I stated, was to
set the permanent t&hkage at the SWD A-22 and probably
re~acidize the well which may increase the injectivity of
this disposal well.

0 Your estimate was you might be able to get, under
the best of circumstances, a thouszand barrels a day?

A Yee, sir.

Q And that's against two hundred and eighty-eight
thousand, two hundred and eighty-nine thousand »arrels a

month going into the C-2. Do you plan to drill any other

wells?
A Yes, we plan to drill more wells in the future. As

the water increases we will undoubtedly have to have more
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' Il disposal wells.

2 0 In other words, when the C-2 can't take anymore

3|l then you will make some plans, is that it?

4 A Well, we have already contacted a party in the area

5 that wants to sell anothaer well to us.

6 o I take ii from your previous testimony that it is your

7§ opinion, and I'm not sure of your qualifications to express

8 it, that there is no injury to correlative rights as a result

91l of the injection program which you have currently going,

87501

@
(]
S 8 10} which you expect to follow indefinitely?
3-§§
B pes
iy 12 -
o 338 o What do you base that on:
§&d2
’; §§? 13 A The structure that we are putting the water in, the
@ O §
e R OO )
, 5 gz“ 14 || san Andres, and the fact that the oil is produced on top of
BOZ
z - .
- S 15 || the San Andres. Any water put in down dip in the San Andres
® O
g 16| will not cause injury to any parties to producing that oil,

17 | i+ will probably helr them produce that oil.

18 0. Is that the same kind of geologic information and
19 (| ¥nowledge that you used in connection with the selection of
20 ) the site of the A-22 Well?

21 A Yes, sir.

22 Q And that same knowledge and informatior has resulted
23| in your inability to inject into that well, that is the porosiﬁy
24 | and permeability conditions were not such at that location

P P WL

Qo <4 Lboman
25 1 that would pormit iniection without pressure?
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A Yes, probably the permeabilty.

Q Well, what were the factors that you used in the
selection of the site?
A For which well?

Q. The A~22c

A We wanted a well in the area that our surface

water collected in our gathering system would gravity to and

i

‘ﬁlso we wanted a well located in the San Andres down structure

of any producing wells and also in an area where there was
a history of lost circulation when the parties drilled throuch
the San Andres.
Q Is this location in the so-cailied probliem area?
A It is within the thirty-six section area, yes, sir.
0 Well, I take it that a gocd portion of your site
location or selection was based on the economy of gravity flow
of salt water disposal, thereby eliminating the necessity
for pumping?
A Yes, sir, we always watch the economy.
MR. STAMETS: Excuse me, for the Exaniner's
information what is the location of the A-22 Well?
k. It is located in the Unit letter "A" of Section 22,
Township 22 South, Range 37 East.
MR, STAMETS: So, that is cgoing to be to the south

and west of the well in question, what, about four miles

gouth?
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{ A Tt is about three miles due scuth.
2 MR, STAMETS: What is the footage location, do you

3| recali?

4 A No, I don't remember the footage on the A-22.

5 MR. STAMETS: That will be fine, thank you.

8 0. (Mr. Sperling continuing.) I understood that you

7 expecﬁed the connection of additional wells to the salt water
8l digpnsal system in the immediate future and that the volume of
9| the salt water to be disposed of will increase?

10 A Yes, sir.

" Q What is your outside limit projected?

I
12 A. Well, the 1imit would be, the present system would
13| be the limit on this SWD C-2.

Phone (505) 982:9212

14 0. What would you do if the volume to be digposed of

General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

15 || exceeded that which weas the capacity of the C-27
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15 A We would have to secure another disposal well at ﬁhaﬂ
17§ time or drill another well.

18 0, Well, that was your plan in Augqust of 19752
19 A Yes, sir,

20 0. You drijiled & well and it is unsuccessful?
21 A Yeah, in the eyes of the Commission it is unsuccessfgyl. .
22 0 You mean unsuccessful so long as the limit of a
23 || hundred pounds pressure remains on it?

24 A Yes, sir.
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pressure was increased tc¢ twelve hundred psi?

A Well, approximately %wo hundred barrels an hour at
the present time.

0. Which would nowhere near accommodate the reduction
in volume in the C-2 to that which you indicated several
months ago?

A Well, it would reduce the volume in the C~2 by
two hundred barrels an hour.

0. Well, you indicated at previous hearings on this
matter that the relief which you expected by virture of
drilling the A-22 well would eliminate the necessity for
injecting in the perforated area in the C~2 Well?

A. Yas.

0 Now, you are telling me, I believe, that even with
the A-22 under pressure that it will still be necessary for
you to utilize the C-2 Well in the perforated area?

A At this point we don't know if we would have to
apply pressure to the oven-hole éection in the C-2 if we

blanked off the perforations.

0 You don't aven know what the capacity of the A-22
is except by speculation even at twelve hundred pounds?

A I think I testified that we could pump nine barrels

a minute in at twelve hundred pounds.

0. That equates to five hundred and forty barrels

an hour?
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! A Yes, sir.

2 Q. Well, do T understand then that if the application
3] in 5644 is not granted permitting the injection under twelve
4| hundred pounds that you will then have to request at some

5 poiht in time, request permission to inject under pressure

6 in the C-27?

7 A We may if we blank off those perforations, we don't

8 | xnow how much the well will take if we blank off the

3 9| perforations. We hope that we could get it all in by gravity
g = |
s 8 01 4n the open-hole section.
Q4= v ‘
oo§§2 LNE 0 Are you willing, Mr. Abbott, to undertake the
g 0l
8 552
b §§g 12 | squeezing of the perforations in the C-2?
=) ~
@ XsZ :
.; 549 13 A Well, we're not going to squeezs the perforations.
@O 8
’:"E‘O.C
L @  Well, blank them off?
§3g
=
g 3 15 2, If that is the present order, yes, sir, of the
® o
3 16 || commission.

17 ) Well, the present order is that you are supposed to

18 | stop injecting on May 7+h, 1976 into the perforations?

19 A Yes, sir.
20 0. And you are prepared to do that?
2 A No, that's why we are having this hearing to extend

22| that deadline.
23 0. . WVell, this hearing is for the purpose of extending

241 it indefinitely, as I undsrstand it, assuming unfavorable

26 | aption in the other case, 56447
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A Uh-huh.

MR, SPERLING: Mr. Examiner, since this is a naew
case may we expect that the testimony which was the basis for
the issuaiice of Ordexrs R-4495-A and B bhe a part of the record

in this case?

MR. STAMETS: I think you should ask that the
record do so,

MR, SPERLING: I do make that request.

MR. JENNINGS: We'll join in the request.

MR. STAMETS: Okay, the record in Cases 5562 and
5619 will be incorporated in the record of this case.

0. (Mr. Sperling continuing.) Do you have any informa-
tion as to the volumes which are going intc the perforated
interval in the C-2 at the present time and the volumes that
are going into the open-hole interval?

a. No, sir, we have not run any radioactive surveys
or any other information on the well.

Q I notice from the report of the previous hearing,
Mr. Abbott, that is with reference to Case 5644, that you
were asked whether or not your company would undcrtake
indemnification in the event of rémedial action being required
on certain wells in the area,‘wdﬁld you be willing to under-
take indemnification of ¥Exxony

MR. JENNINGS: I think I objected to that question

and told him not to answer it, if you will read the transcript
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i MR. STAMETS: And you are renewing your objection
2§l to that 1line of questioning?

3 MR, JENNINGS: That's right.

4 MR, SPERLING: Okay, that's all.
5
3] REDIRECT EXAMINATION.

7 || BY MR. JENNINGS:

8 0 Just a couple of questions, Mr. Abbott. Do you
9 i recall the original order that was issued on the A-22 Well

10§ in Case 56447?

b

23, 1 A I don't remember the number, no, sir.
:a —y

s

£ g 12 0. Well, you remember the context of it?
o,

) ~

Q e)

£ 2 13 A Yes.

S=¢&

§ & 14 Q. Isn't it true that that ordexr provided that the
O

0

i5 || pressure could be administratively increased by an order of

sid merrish reporting service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

16 || the Secretary Director?

17 A That's right.

18 ’ And Aid you make an application to administratively -+~
19 A Yes, we made an application.

20 Q And what happened as a result of your application

21 || for administrative approval?
22 A It was put on the docket for a hearing before the
23 )| full Commission.

24 0. And that was the hearing that was held here on

25 || March 10th? ' l
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a. Yes.

Qo Have you ever had any indication from the Comrission
or from anyone else that yvou were going to be restricted to

one hundred barrels?

A To one hundred pounds?

Q. To one hundred pounds pressure?

A No, just the order.

0. Are you ready to go forward and complete this well

as soon as the Commission takes some action?

A Yes, sir.

Q -What will this involve?

A Well, it will involve moving some present injection
pumps to the A-22 Well and injecting under pressuré; We
ask in our latest order a pressure of twelve hundred psi. It
may be that it would be less than twelve hundred psi. It
could be a thousand or eight hundred. We have no way of

knowing until we start injecting.

Q How long do you anticipate it would take to complete
the well after the order comes down, assuming that you are

allowed to increase the pressure?

A Oh, 1t takes at least thirty days to install the
pumps and get the electricity to the pumps and eguilp the

terminal storage.

0 I believe that's all I have. Mr. Abbott, did you

prepare what has been marked as Exhibit Number Cns? .
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1 A Yes, sir,

2 o+ MR, JENNINGS: We would offer Fxhibit Number One.

31 T believe the orior ra2cord has the same exhibt. If we adopt

4 || the 013 record we have lots of exhibits.
5 MR, STAMETS: Without objection Exhibit Number One
I : 6| will be admitted. |
7 (THEREUPON, Applicant's Exhibit Number One
8 wag admitted into evidence.)
g 9
P 10 CROSS EXAMINATION

11§ BY MR, STAMETS:

12 o Mr. Abbott, what would happen if your application

13 || were denied in Case 56442

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 A Well, we would have to find another disposal well or

15 [ drill another disposal well in the area and we would not be

sid morrish reporting service
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16 [| assured that we would not have to pump that well alzo.

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico

17 0 Racent Commigsion oxrders on injection wells have
18 | 1imited the pressure at the surface so that the pressure at
19 || the pexrforations was no more than seven-tenths of a pound per

20| foot of depth. Just some rough calculations here on the A-22

21| well led me to believe then that a pressure limitation under

22 || those conditions would be something around eight hundred pound

23| on the A-22 well. Do yvou have any idea what that well would

24 || take at eight hundred pound pressure?

25 A, No, T don't know. TLet me see, it would bhe eight-tenth
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T you say?
2 0. Seven-tenths.
3 A. Seven-tenths? ’ ' }
4 0. Right. I
5 A. It mav be that would be enough pressure to get the
6 | water in.
7 0. Now, there is some question about the expiration

8 | date here. The extension asked for a minimum of ninety days

9 || and then thirty days after a favorable order in Case 5644.

3
g > at
'E ;g 10| And T believe Mr., Sperling has already pointed out that if
~ z’oggﬁ 1Ml vou don't get a favorable ordar that's a permanent extension.
LN .
§i§§§ 12 | would you ke agreeable to something less than a permanent
;ég% 13 1 extension if you are turned down in Case 56447
) 'g §§§° 14 A Well, at the present time we don't know what the
P gbg 15| intention of the Commission is, nor do we know what solution
é 16 || will come out of the committee action in the area, so that

17 || is why we had to leave it a little loose there.
18 0. Getting back to my gquestion, would you be agreeable

19 )| to some lesser extension?

20 MR, JENNINGS: T might say this, I think we need

21 some time after the Commission action, favorable or unfavorabl%,
22 | that would he --

23 MR. STAMETS: Would something on the order of

24 | thirty, sixty, ninety days following the entry of the order

) 25 |l in Case 5644 be an agrecable filgure?

s
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! MR, JENNINGS: T would think so. Ve would need

2 [ time to drill another well. Maybe they will let us start

3 putting it back in the H-35 again.

4 THE WITHESS: We can't get it in there.

5 Q (Mr. Stamets continuing.) Is this a relatively
6|l isolated area or is there a potential for moving the water

7 we've got in this area outside into another injection system

81 or area?

- 3 9 A, No, this area served by our disposal sysvem is an
o %
5 . . i .
T 38 10 Il area that has approximately nine hundred wells in the area
- g ys
® 3 N . N B
mé%ﬁ 11} and, of course, anything we do, if we move the water out of
£ % .9
£5Ld 12
g 32% the area we have to be assured that we can dispose of the
QrIn
A0
BenB 1 ide of tI a thi hat i h
o s water outside of the area an :nls pressure that 1is on the
[CRa =
£158 N o .
5gﬁ\ 14 | surface of any of these injection wells is a result of just
N
U“—l
o 15 11 3 '
=R poor permecability around the wellbore. Actually we haven't
w o
vy
8 16 || pressured up the San Andres. The San Andres, as you can see

17 | by this new well, we can gravity five to seven hundred barrels
18 || a day into it.‘ The pressure distribution around any of the

19 || pressure diec-.sal wells in the San Andres is an exponential

20 function of the distance from the wellbore. If you draw a

21 || curve, you know, on pressure around the wellbore and back in
22 | the reservolr it will dexrcease rapidly into the reserxrvoir

23 || because this San Andres reservoir is céntinuous from this

24 )| area all of the way north twenty or thirty or forty miles, so
mitcd reservolir, so wheh you

]
-
At

1
RN

[€)

: ;
25 I you are not injecting into
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limit pressure, surface pressure, in the Sarn Andres really
it is just local pressure arocund the wellboré. I mean you
are not pressuring up the whole San Andres reservoir, it's
a thousand feet thick.

0 I believe, Mr. Abbott, it has been six or: seven
months since your original application was filed for;the
disposal well in question. Has there been any‘devéispﬁent,
to your knowledge, by Exxon on their acreage since that first
case?

A No, sir, not in the San Andres reservoir.

MR. STAMETS: Any other questions of the witness?
He may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

MR, JENNINGS: That's ali: we have.

MR. STAMETS: Any otﬁer witnesses in this case?

Any statements?

MR, SPERLING: Yes, I would like to make a short
statement.

I think Exxon has demonstrated, Mr. Examiner,
that Agua has been rather dilatory in making its plans and
alternate plans to take care of the situation which, as you
have indicated, has been pending now for a matter of months.
I firmly believe that there has been strong reliance on the

part of this disposal system on the fact that the Commission

. - ~~  memea v £ omaean aman Mamom B o ,l L R O T -
wonld bhe most rgluct to cause four hundred and thiriy wells
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or whatever number it is to be shut in, that's understandable.
At the same time there has to be a limit to the fact that you
can depend upon acquiescence in a situation which would have
disastrous results. Whatever the interests of the people in
the area may be, large or small, they are entitled to be pro-
tected and that's the function and the duty of. this Commission.

The question of whether or not there has been
development by Exxon in the area may have some bearing in the
opinion of Mr. Abbott upon whether or not there is development
potential there. It would seem to me that he has not
indicated, based upon the past performance of the coﬁpany,
that they are possessed of any great geological knowledge
with reference to wvhat the oil potential might be and a great
example of that is the results of the A-22 Well and the
analysis of the potential permeability and porosity to be
found in that area. It seems that the factor that most
influenced the selection of the location was the fact that
water would run down hill.

Exxon acquiesed in the prior application by letter
dated January 16, 1976 to the extension granted at that time.
based upon the assurance as reflected by the finding in the
Commission's order that the facilities would eliminate the
necessity, that is the facilities to be constructed, would

eliminate the nacessity of injecting into the perforated

area of the C-2,
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We object strenuously to the allowance of any
further extension. That's all,

MR, STAMETS: Dues anvone else have a comment?

MR. JENNINGS: We are sorry about ocur geoclogy but
if the Commission will recall that well, Exxon was about like
us., I think that was a water source well when they discovered
the field. We are doing our best. I think we have been up
here every month since last August.

MR. STAMETS: If there is nothing further we will

take this case undexr advisement.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

AGUA, INC, FOR AN EXTENSION OF MIME

AND TO AMEND ORDERS NO. R-4495-A AND
R-4495-B, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATICH FOR EXTENSION OF TIME AND
TO AMEND ORDERS NO. R-4495-A AND R-4495-B

Comes now Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Application to Amend
Order No. R-4495~-A heretofore entered on Qctober 7, 1975, and Order
No. R-4495-B heretofore entered on February 3, 1976, to permit it to
continug to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres forma-
tion in the interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet helow the surface
for a period of at least three months from May 7, 1976 and thereafter
until at least thirty days after the 0Oil Conservation Commission enters
an Order in Case NG. 5644 amending Order No. R-5137 permitting Agua
to dispose of produced salt water into its A-22 Well located in Unit
A of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., at a
presst ‘e in excess of 100 psi, and in support thereof states:

1. That by Order No. 4495-A entered in Case No. 5562 on
October 7, 1975, Applicant was authorized to dispose of produced salt
water into its SWD Well #C-2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Township
22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., into the San Andres formation
through perforations from the inteival from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and
into the open hole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet below the sur-
face.

2. That by Order No. 4495-B dated January 20, 1976 in Case
No. 5619, it was provided that the disposal into perforations from
4230 feet to 4320 feet should not occur after May 7, 1976.

3. That on Octoher 21, 1975 Applicant filed an Application
for Authority to Dispose of Produced Salt Water into the San Andres

. Formation in its Well #A-22 located in Section 22, Township 22 South,




Caoat
5% 7t

Range 37 East, N.M.P.M. That a hearing was had on this Applicaticn,
being Case No. 5592, on November 19, 1975 and on December 16, 1975 the
Commission entered Order No.‘R-5137 auvthorizing the Applicant to uti-~
lize its Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System Well No. A-22 to disnose of pro-
duced salt water, but the Order limited the wellhead pressure of the
injection well to no more than 100 psi, provided that the Secretary-
Director of the Commission should have authority to increase the pres-
sure limit upon satisfactory showing.

4. That Applicant, Agua, Inc., made Application for an Amend-
ment to Order No. R-5137 to authorize it to increase the surface in-
jection pressure to permit surface injection pressures up to 1200 psi,
and that a hearing was had upon said Application on March 10, 1976
before the CommisSion, and that the Commission has not yet acted on
'said Application.

5. That by reason of the delay in the issuance of an Order
allowing the Applicant to increase the surface injection pressures
from 100 psi to 1200 psi, it is not possible for the ApplicantAto
complete the well for salt water disposal purposes on or before May 7,
1976, and that Applicant should be allowed to dispose of produced
water in the interval rfrom 4230 feet to 4320 feet and into the open
hole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet in its SWD Well #C-2 located
in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M.,
for an additional period of three months from May 7, 1976 and there-
after until thirty days after the Commission enters an Order in Case
No. 5644 amending Order No. R-5137 authorizing the Applicant to in-~
crease the sﬁrface injection pressure in its SWD System No. A-22 Well.

WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commission to set this
matter down for hearing before an Examiner at an early date, publish
the Notice as required by law and after hearing issue its Order amend-

ing Orders No. R-4495-A and No. R-4495~B to authorize Applicant to




dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the
periforated interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet for an additional period
of three months from May 7, 1976 and thereafter until thirty days after
the Commissicn enters an Order authorizing the Applicant to increase

the surface injectiqn pressure above 100 psi in the Salt Water Disposal
Well A~-22 located inAﬁnit A of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37
East, N.M.P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

AGUA, INC.
Byﬂg‘ﬁg A~
r g NGS, & comfn/
(igégpfgggg fopr”/Ap} Ant
< 0. BOXx
Roswell, Jew México 88201
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APPLICATION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME AND
TO AMEND ORDERS NO. R-4495-A AND R-4495-B

Comes now Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Application to Amend
Order No. R-4495-A heretofore entered on October 7, 1975, and Order
No. R-4495-B heretofore entered on February 3, 1976, to permit it to
continug to dis?ose of produced salt water into the San Andres forma-
tion in the intervalifrom 4230 feet to 4320 feet below the surface
for a period of at 1caét three months from May 7, 1976 and thereafter
until at least thirty days after the 0il Conservation Commission enters
a.. Order in Case No. 7171 Luinding Order No. R-5137 permittinnggua
to dispose of produced salt water into its B2-22 Well locaﬁé&*%%‘Unit
A of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., ét a
p.;essure in excess of 100 psi, and in support thereof states:

1. That by Order No. 4495-A entered in Case No. 5562 on
October 7, 1975, Applicant was auvthorized to dispose of produced salt
water into its SWD Well #C-2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Township
22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., into the San Andrgs formation
through perforations from the interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and
into the open hole inteivallfrom 4400 feet to 5000 feet below the sur-
face.

2. That by Order No. 4495-B dated January 20, 1976 in Case
No. 5619, it was provided that the disposal into perforations from
4230 feet to 4320 feet should not occur after May 7, 1976.

3. That on October 21, 1275 Applicant filed an Application
for Authority to Dispose of Produced Salt Water into the San Andres

Formation in its Well #A-22 located in Section 22, Township 22 South,
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Range 37 East, N.M.P.M. That a hearing was had on this Application,
being Case No. 5592, on November 19, 1975 and on December 16, 1975 the
Commission entered Order No. R-5137 authorizing the Applicant to uti-
lize its Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System Well No. A~22 to disvose of pro-
duced salt water, bﬁt the Order limited the wellhead pressure of the -
injectionﬁwell to no nore ﬁhan 100 psi, provided that the Secretary-
Director of the Commission should have authority to increase the pres-
sure limit upon satisfactory showing.

4. That Applicant, Agua, Inc., made Application for an Amend-
ment to Order No. R-5137 to authorize it to increase the surface in-
jection pressure to permit surface injection pressures up to 1200 psi,
and that a heariné was had upon said Application on March 10, 1976
before the Commission, and that the Commission has not vet aéted on
said Application.

5. That by reason of the delay in the issuance of an Order
allowing the Applicant to increase the surface injection pressures
from 100 psi to 1200 psi, it is not possible for the Applicant to
complete the well for salt water dispos;l purposes on or before May 7,
1976, and that Applicant should be allo%ed to dispose of produced
water in the interval from 4230 feet to.4320 feet and into the open
hol2 interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet in its SWD Well #C—Q located
in Unit C of Section 2, Townéhip 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M.,
for an additional period of three months from May 7, 1976 and there-
after until thirty days after the Commission enters an Order in Case
No. 5644 amending Order No. R-5137 authorizing the Applicant to in-
crease tﬁe surface injection pressure in its SWD System No. A-22 Well.

WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commission to set this
matter down for hearing before an‘Examiner at an early date, publish
the Notice as required by law and after hearing issue its Order amend-

ing Orders No. R-4495-A and No. R-4495-B to authorize Applicant to
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dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formstion in the

perforated interval from 4230 fecet to 4320 feet for an additional period

of three months from May 7, 1976 and thereafter until thirty days after

the Commission enters an Order authorizing the Applicant to increase

the surface injection pressure above 100 psi in the Salt Water Disposal

Well A-22 located in Unit A of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37

East, N.M.P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

AGUA, INC.

By %W
For JENNINGS, CHRRETY & cop%

At¥orntys for (AppliTant

P . Box 118

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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Docket No., 13-76

Dockets Nos. 14~76 and 15-76 are tentatively set for hearing on May 12 and May 26, 1976, Applications for
hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: EYAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - APRIL 28, 1976

9 AM. -~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

the following cases will be heard before Richard L, Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 5670:

GASE 5672

CASE 5673:

——

QE 5674+

CASE 5675:

CASE 5443:

Application of Read & Stevens, Inc, for an unorthodox location and directional drilling, Chaves
County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authorlty to deviate its Harris-
Federal Well No. 3, the surface location of which 1s 660 feet from the South line and 1980 feet
from the East line of Section 27, Township 15 South, Range 28 East, Chaves County, New Mexico,

by directionally drilling said well from a kick-off point at approximately 6000 feet and bottoring
it at an unorthodox location in the Pennsylvanian formation within 250 feet of a point 990 feet
from the South line and 1650 feet from the East line of sald Sestfon 27, the $/2 of the Section

to be dedicated to the well, .

Application of Ard Drilling Co. for directional drilling, Lea County, New Mexice. Applicant,
in the above-styled -ause, seeks authority to deviate 1ts State 10 Well No. 1, the surface
location of which is 660 feet from the South and East lines of Section 10, Township 10 South,
Range 32 East, North Mescalero-Cisco Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, by directionally drilling
said well from a kick-cff point at approximately 7800 feet and bottoming it in the Cisco forma-
tion within 100 feet of a point 810 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the East line

of sajd Section 10,

Application of Horace F, McKay, Jr, for downhole commingling and simultaneous dedication, San
Juan County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole
commingling of Aztec-Fruitland and Aztec-Pictured Cliffs gas production in the wellbore of his
Beardon "A" Well No. }, located fn Unit C of Section 19, Township 29 North, Range 10 WesiL, San
Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks approval for the simultaneous dedication of
the NW/4 of said Section 19 to the above-described well and his Beardon Well No. 1 in Unit E

of said Section 19.

Application of David Facken for approval of an unorthodox gas well locatioi, Eddy County,

New Mexicd. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location

of a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the West line of Section
32, Township 20 South, Range 25 East, Cemetery-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the

§/2 of said Section 32 to be dedicated to the well,

Application of Agua, Inc. for an extension of time snd amendment of Orders Nos. R-4495-4 and
R-4495-B, Lea Couaty, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of
Orders Nos, R-4495-A and R-4495-B to permit disposal, after the current May 7, 1976, deadline,
of produced salt water through perforations from 4230 feet to 4320 feet in its SWD Well No. C-2,
located in Unir C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 Fast, Lea County, New Mexico,
Applicant seeks the amendment of said orders to periit such dispogal for an additfonal 90-day
period after May 7, 1976, and thereafter until 30 days after the entry of an order favorable

to the applicant in Case No, 5644.

Application of Merrion & Bayless for a dual completion and downhole commingling, Sandoval
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual cocpletieon
(combination) of its Jicarilla 428 HWell No. 2, located in Unit A of Section 31, Township 23

. North, Range 4 West, Sandoval County, New Mexico, by cementing parallel strings of 2 7/8-inch

casing and 4 1/2-inch casing in a common wellbore, completing said well in such a manner as to
commingle undesignated Pictured Cliffs and undesignated Chacon gas production in the 2 7/8-inch
casing, and to commingle: various undesigwnated Mesaverde, Mancos, Gallup, Carlisle, and Graneros

gas stringers in the 4 1/2-inch casing.

(Reopened & Continued)

In the matter of Case 5443 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4994, which
order established special rules and regulations for the East Lusk-Bone Spring 0il Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, including a provision for 160-acre spacing and proration units., All
interested parties may appear and gshow cause why said pool should not be developed on less

than 160-acre spacing units.,
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JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE
JAMES T. JENNINGS 1012 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILOING TELEFHONK 6228432
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March 26, 1976 ,5{‘;‘ R !H | }j
"?f’. O ( TRVATION (/) IT A,

Oil Conservation Commission :mNuEP

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
RE: ORDER R~4495-A

Gentlemen:

Enclosed herewith you will find an Application in triplicate which
we are filing on behalf of Agua, Inc. to amend the above Order. We
assume you will set this down for hearing before an Examiner on

April 28, It will be necessary that we have the hearing a sufficient
time prior to May 7 to enable you to consider the matter as the Order
to inject into the well in question expires May 7, 1976.

Yours very tr ’

cc: Agua, Inc.
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IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
AGUA, INC. FOR AN EXTENSION OF TIME
AND TO AMEND ORDERS NO. R-4495-A ARND
R-4495-B, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME AND
TO AMEND ORDFRS NO. R-4495-A AND R-4495-B

Comes now Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Application to Amend
Order No. R-4495-A heretofore entered on October 7, 1975, and Order
No. R-4495-B heretofore entered on February 3, 1976, to permit it to
continue to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres forma-
tion in the interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet below the surface
for a period of at least three months from May 7, 1976 and thereafter
until at least thirty days after the 0il Conservation Commission enters
an Order in Case No. 5644 amending Order No. R~5137 permitting Agua
to dispose of produced salt water into its A-22 Well located in Unit
A of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,‘N.M.P.M., at a
pressure in excéss of 100 psi, and in support thereof states:

1. That by Order No. 4495-A entered in Case No. 5562 on
October 7, 1975, Applicantc was authorized fo dispose of produced salt
water into its SWD Well #C-2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Township
22 soutn, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., into the San Andres formation
through perforations from the interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and
into the open hole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet below the sur-
face.

2. That by Ordexr No. 4495-B dated January 20, 1976 in Case
No. 5619, it was provided that the disposal into perforations from
4230 feet to 4320 feet should not occur after May 7, 1976.

3. That on October 21, 1975 Applicant filed an Application
for Authority to Dispose of Produced Salt Water into the San Andres

Formation in its Well #A-22 located -in Section 22, Township 22 South,
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Range 37 East, N.M.P.M. That a hearing was had on this Application,
being Case No. 5592, on November 19, 1975 and on December 16, 1975 the
Commission entered Order No. R-5137 authorizing the Applicant to uti-
lize its Blirebry-Drinkard SWD System Well No. A-22 to dispose of pro-
duced salt water, but the Order limited the wellhead pressure of the
injection well to no more than 100 psi, provided that the Secretary-
Director of the Commission should have authority to increase the pres-
sure limit upon satisfactory showing.

4. That Applicant, Aqua, Inc., made Application fér an Amend-
ment to Order No. R-5137 to authorize it to increase the surface in-
jection pressure to permit surface injection pressures up to 1200 psi,
and that a heariné was had upon said Application on March 10, 1976
before the Commission, and that the Commission has not yet acted on
said Application.

5. That by reason of the delay in the issuance éf en Order
allowing the Applicant to increase the surface injection pressures
from 100 psi to 1200 psi, it is not possible for the Applicant to
complete the well for salt water disposél purposes on or before May 7,
1976, and that Applicant should be allo&ed to dispose of produced
water in the interval from 4230 féét t014320 feet and into the open
hole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet in its SWD Well #C~2 located
in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M.,
for an additional period of three months from May 7, 1976 and there-
after until thirty days after the Commission enters an Order in Case

No. 5644 amending Order No. R-5137 authorizing the Applicant to in-

crease the surface injection pressure in its SWD System No. A-22 Well.
WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commission to set this

matter down for hearing before an Examiner at an early date, publish

the Notice as required by law and aftef’hearing issue its Order amend-

ing Orders No. R-4495-A and No. R-4495-B to authorize Applicant to
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dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the
perforated interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet for an additional period
of three months from May 7, 1976 and thereafter until thirty days after
the Commission enters an Ordexr authorizing the Applicant to increase
the surface injoction pressure above 100 psi in the Salt Water Disposal
Well A-22 located in Unit A of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37
East, N.M.P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

AGUA, TNC.

By ;E}A.C;;?il;y&?maAﬂJ;%:’
For AEN S, CHRISQY }& COPPNE
Aforngys for Appl¥icant
P Box 118

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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f BEFORE THE OII, CONSERVATION COMMISSICN
i OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
'CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

. THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5674
order No. R- #4795 —C

| APPLICATION OF AGUA INC. Flw'

| AN EXTENSION OF TIME AND AMENDMENT

'OF ORDER NOS. R-4495-A AND R-4495-B.
([~

‘ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

‘'BY THE COMMISSION:

April 28 v
REizkaxdxkxxSXAmMBLRY

i This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on

i . .

719 76 , at santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richaréd L. StametsL
i A i
ﬂ NOW, on this day of May , 1976 , the Commission,
‘a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
‘and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

iin the premises,

: FINDS :
ﬁ (1) That due public notice having been given as required by !
#law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject :
’matter thereof.

(2} That the applicant, Agua, Inc., is the operator of the

‘ISWD Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22
:iSouth Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico. K
5 (3) That by Order No. R-4495, dated March 21, 1973, the
;’Commission authorized the use of said well for salt water disposal
| purposes, provided that disposal would be into the San Andres
formation through the open-hole interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000
feet.

(4) That by Order No. R-4495-A, dated October 7, 1975,
said Order No. R—4495Vwas amended to also permit, until February 7,

1976, the disposal of produced salt water into perforations

between 4,230 feet and 4,320 feet.




- Case No. 5674 é
| Order No. R- i

%fCommission Examiner Daniel S. Nutter, the applicant sought an

]
1

|
!

i

!

|

E

ginterval while applicant completed an additional disposal well

‘! Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

1

{related facilities could be put into operation prior to the

‘C-2. ,f,,,- J:s}opau//our,aosi.s.

-2-

(5) That in Case No. 5619 held on January 20, 1976 before

|

additional 90-dev period for dispesal intoc the aforesaid perforated

for its salt water disposal system in the subject area.
(6) That at said January 20th hearing, the applicant

assured the Commission that the additional disposal well and

expiration cof the requested 90-day extension of time and that
upon placing such well and related facilities in operation,
applicant would be able to reduce disposal volumes in said SWD
Well No. C-2 to a level which the open-hole interval from 4,400
feet to 5,000 feet would accept, and would then be able to dis-
continue disposal into the perforated interval from 4,230 feet
to 4,320 feet. |
(7) That on Februaé&wB, 1976, the Commission entered
Order No. R-4495-B amending Qrder No. R-4495-A to permit the
continued disposal of produced salt water into perforations between
4,230 feet and 4,320 feet in said SWD Well No. C-2 until May 7,
1976. Suck ac/a/;{;mu /o/w,.apau /za{//luy /V'i
(8) That the applipant has now completed & SWD Well

No. A-22 located in Unit A‘df Section 22, Township 22 South,

(9) That said SWD Well No. A-22 will not accept sufficient
water at pressure limitations imposed by Commission Order No.
R-5137 (100 psi surface pressure) to permit the applicant to

discontinue use of the perforated interval in said SWD Well No.
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! Gase No. 5674 |
Order No. R-
(10) That in Case No. 5644 heard by the Commission on
. March 10, 1976, applicant requested an amendment of said
-g?Order No. R-5137 to permit surface injection pressures of up to i
111200 psi for said SWD Well No. A-22 to cause said well to accept
volumes of water sufficient to offset those being disposed.in

| said perforated interval in said SWD Well No. C-2,

(11) That as of the date of the subject hearing, no order

‘had been issued in Case No. 5644,

(12) That applicant now seeks the amendment of Commission
vé""J Ill74 30:(/
Order Nos,. R-4495~-A and R-4495-B to permit aueh-dlsposal Eor—an—
| &> Pt fore Ked I")‘erut/ im Vs SWD Wit Ao -2 for am
| additional 90-day period after May 7, 1976, and thereafter until

30 days after the entry of an ordex favorable to the applicant

in Case No. 5644,

(13) That the possibility exists that the Commission will

not act favorably upon applicant's request in Case No. 5644.

(14) That the applicant anticipates the connection of

additional wells to the subiject salt water disposal system in
the immediate future and a conc@mitant increase in the volume cf
salt water requiring disposal.

(15) That the applicant has made no contingency plans for

1 e € Véan
water disposal nedbhex £ its application in Case No. 5644 is

' denied noxr for aanticipated additional expected volumes of produced

waters.

C/Q VZ«/P/ ar(/er/lyé cea se :.s/pa a‘n«/
k)»VL ,;,,04 V‘{g /gp,—jnpztf> /4 r(lq
secd SWD Wl Mo 2. and o c/
o) Ve e hoemed

pﬂ/akqeé

dr..s}w;c/ el /s s

2




V“v.}éégge No. 5674 - |
| Order No. R- : P
(18) That continued temporary extensions of applicant's
%éaﬂthcrity to inject into said perforated interval in sessd SWD
‘Well No. C-2 would have the same effect as permanent or unrestricted
féauthority to inject., |
(19) That evidence previously presented indicates that
unrestricted disposal of salt water into said perforated interval
in the subject well for an extended period of time could have
an adverse effect on o0il production and o0il reserves in the
viciniﬁy of said well.
(20) That to avoid said adverse effects no order should be

issed at this time which authorizes or may authorize permanent

or unrestricted injection into perforated interval in eatd-
So!

woil. SWO well No oz,

(21) That if the subject application for exti'nsion of
temporary authority to inject into said perforated interval in
applicant's SWD Well No. C-2 should be denied approximately 430
producing wells would be shut in.

(22) That to avoid the immediate shutein of said 430 producing
wells a 90-day extension of the temporary authority to inject
into said perforated interval in applicant's SWD Well No. C-2
should be granted.

(23) That an offset operator has objected to continued
disposal of salt water into said perforated interval in applicant's.
SWD Well No. C-2.
{24) Thaft such objection is based upon assertions that there
is o0il under said objecting operatoré lease which will be swept
off such lease by the water being injected within said perforated

interval in se®xd SWD Well No. C-2.

(25) That if such assertions are correct, said operatofs

correlative rights would be violated by unlimited injection into

s5aid perforated interval in eaidé-SWD Well No. C-2.
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. Case No, 5674
Order No. R-

;5 (26) That the evidence presented to date is sufficient to
indicate that correlative rights will be violated if any order
| or series of #rders should be issued by the Commission which

; woufa;;: would have the affect of granting permanent authority
' for injection of water into said perforated interval in said
SWD Well No. C-2,

(27) That the application for an amendment of Commission
Order Nos. R-4495-A and R-4495-B for an additional 90-day period
' of temporary authority after May 7, 1976, to inject into said
? perforated interved in owmsd SWD Well No. C-2 should bz granted.
| (28) That the application for authority to inject into
said perforated interval in said well until 30 days after the
entry of an order favorable t»n the applicant in Case No. 5644
should be denied.

(29) That on or before August 7, 1976, the applicant should
discontinue injection into the perforated interval from 4,230
feet to 4,320 feet ir said SWD Well No. C-2, should-aonéggg;‘—.

LOparabisas.an additional disposal facilities R—OE—Roai—~bhec

_ buve 0b Voinpd  fior o
.subgaet—a&eay or should week—a.hesringhefors. the Commission
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seaking permanent authority to inject into said perforated

interval.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the "PROVIDED FURTHER" Section of Order No. 1 of

Commission Order No. R-4495-A is hereby amended to read in its

entirety as follows:

"PROVIDED FURTHER, that disposal into the aforesaid

perforated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet
shall not occur after August 7, 1976, and proper action
shall be taken by the applicant to the satisfaction

of the Supet risor of the Hobbs District Office of

the Commission to prevent such disposal."
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.| Order No. R~ ;
J (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the %
¥ entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary%

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year nereinabov%
designated. %

! |
? !




